STATE OF MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF TECHNOLOGY, MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET PROCUREMENT P.O. BOX 30026, LANSING, MI 48909 OR 530 W. ALLEGAN, LANSING, MI 48933

December 7, 2012

CHANGE NOTICE NO. 5

to

CONTRACT NO. 071B8200234

between

THE STATE OF MICHIGAN

and

NAME & ADDRESS OF CONTRACTOR:	PRIMARY CONTACT	EMAIL
Cummins Bridgeway, LLC	Cheryl Chapman	Cheryl.chapman@cummins.com
218180 Clessie Ct.	TELEPHONE	CONTRACTOR #, MAIL CODE
New Hudson, MI 48165	(248) 573-1514	

STATE CONTACTS	AGENCY	NAME	PHONE	EMAIL
CONTRACT COMPLIANCE INSPECTOR	See Location Specification Sheets			
BUYER	DTMB	Lymon Hunter	517-241-1145	hunterl@michigan.gov

CONTRACT SUMMARY:					
DESCRIPTION: Generator	DESCRIPTION: Generator Maintenance Services – MRO - Statewide				
INITIAL EFFECTIVE DATE	INITIAL EXPIRATION DATE	INITIAL AVAILABLE OPTIONS	EXPIRATION DATE BEFORE CHANGE(S) NOTED BELOW		
September 3, 2008	September 3, 2011	See 2.032 Contract Term	February 3, 2013		
PAYMENT TERMS	F.O.B	SHIPPED	SHIPPED FROM		
N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A		
ALTERNATE PAYMENT OPTIC	NS:		AVAILABLE TO MIDEAL PARTICIPANTS		
P-card Dir	ect Voucher (DV)	Other	🗌 Yes 🛛 🖾 No		
MINIMUM DELIVERY REQUIRE	MENTS:				
N/A					

DESCRIPTION OF CHANGE NOTICE:						
EXTEND CO EXPIRATIO	-	EXERCISE CONTRACT OPTION YEAR(S)	EXTENSION BEYOND CONTRACT OPTION YEARS		LENGTH OF OPTION/EXTENSION	EXPIRATION DATE AFTER CHANGE
🛛 No	🗌 Yes					
VALUE/COST OF CHANGE NOTICE:			ESTIMATED REVISED AGGREGATE CONTRACT VALUE:			
\$6,358.55			\$442,465.55			
Effective December 3, 2012, Camp Grayling has been added to this Contract per the attached Location Specification sheet. In addition, this Contract is hereby INCREASED by \$6,358.55. All other terms, conditions, pricing and specifications remain the same. Per vendor quote dated 9/24/2012, agency request (iTRAC dated 11/5/2012) and the approval of DTMB Procurement.						



MAINTENANCE, REPAIR & OPERATIONS (MRO) Change Notice Add Services to Existing Contract Generator Maintenance Services Contract#: 071B8200234 LOCATION SPECIFICATION SHEET (LSS)

Consideration for award will be based on Work Plan/Price Quotation in accordance with the specifications, terms and conditions as stated within this solicitation.

SECTION I – PLACE OF SERVICES REQUESTED

LOCATION:

CONTRACT INFORMATION				
ESTIMATED CONTRACT START DATE:	09/03/2008		CONTRACT END DATE:	09/30/2013
PREVIOUS BPO #:	071B8200234			
CONTRACT INFORMATION:	Generator Maint	enan	ce Services	
CONTRACTING AGENCY NAME:	Department of M	lilitary	and Veterans Affairs	
BUILDING NAME AND NUMBER:	Camp Grayling J	ІТМС		
BUILDING ADDRESS:	Camp Grayling,	MI 49	9738	
REGION / COUNTY:	Northern/Crawfo	rd		
PROCUREMENT CONTACT INFORMATION				
PROCUREMENT OFFICE NAME:		pera	tions – Purchasing & Contracts	3
PROCUREMENT OFFICE CONTACT NAME:	Elizabeth Noffsinger		CONTACT PHONE #:	989-344-6190
PROCUREMENT OFFICE CONTACT E-MAIL:	noffsingere@michig an.govCONTACT FAX #:989-344-6903			
CONTRACT COMPLIANCE INSPECTOR (CCI) / FACILITY MANAGER (FM) NAME:	James Shirkey		CONTACT PHONE #:	989-344-6184
CCI / FM CONTACT E-MAIL:	Jim.shirkey@us.army	<u>/.mil</u>	CONTACT FAX #:	989-344-6903
LOCA	TION INFORM	ΙΑΤΙ	ON	
OFFICIAL WORKING DAYS OF BUILDING OCCUPANTS:	7 Days OFFICIAL WORKING HOURS OF BUILDING OCCUPANTS:		24 hours	
ESTIMATE OF AREA TO BE SERVICED: (IF APPLICABLE)	NA (FILL IN IF NEEDED)		IN IF NEEDED)	
IDENTIFY DAYS OF SERVICE:	IV/I-I-		TIFY HOURS OF SERVICE: PLE: 5:30 A.M. TO 5:30 P.M.]	7am-4pm



SECTION II – PRICING SHEET SUMMARY

Generator Preventive Maintenance Service Agreement Price Sheet for Recurring Annual Charges

Detail Identified On Previous Pages

Location	Generator Type	State ID/Serial #	Individual Preventive Service Cost (performed twice a year)	Total Annual Preventive Service Cost	Critical Wireless Monthly Fee	Total Annual Critical Wireless Fee Cost	Total Annual Cost
Camp Grayling JTMC Building 1	Generac Model: 0055040/Size:17kw	5072677		\$270.68			\$270.68
Camp Grayling JTMC Building 115	Generac Model/0049920 Size: 40kw	3889189		\$401.69			\$401.69
Camp Grayling JTMC Building 203	Gererac Model 8951930200 135kw	2095994		\$452.69			\$452.69
Camp Grayling JTMC Building 950	Gererac Cummins Model: 150.00GGLB 150kw	A12029011		\$452.69			\$452.6
Camp Grayling JTMC Building 331	Kohler Model:60RZ272 60kw	273222		\$442.69			\$442.69
Camp Grayling JTMC Building 36 Generator "A"	John Deere Model MEP-806B 60kw	HX70508		\$435.69			\$435.69
Camp Grayling JTMC Building 36 Generator "B"	John Deere Model MEP-806B	HX70515		\$435.69			\$435.69
Camp Grayling JTMC Building 4	Cummins Model/85.066hg Size: 85kw	J100165597		\$442.69			\$442.69
Camp Grayling JTMC Building 410	Cummins Model/60.0GGHE Size: 60kw	K080223032		\$442.69			\$442.69
Camp Grayling JTMC Building 524B	Gererac Model QTO2524GNSANA 25kw	4904126		\$389.69			\$389.69
Camp Grayling JTMC Building 545	Cummins Model: 35.0ggfd 35kw	F060793629		\$401.69			\$401.69
Camp Grayling JTMC Building 560	Katolight Model:N350FRZ4 350kw	119887- 0306		\$542.69			\$542.69
Camp Grayling JTMC Building 642	Kohler Model 100RZ272 100kw	266996		\$442.69			\$442.69
Camp Grayling JTMC Building MPRC	Cummins Model 47.0GGFE 47kw	L080225776		\$414.69			\$414.69
Camp Grayling JTMC Building OP5	Generac Model QTO2224ANAN 22kw	5335667		\$389.69			\$389.69

Bidder shall provide an individual preventive maintenance price quote for each generator. \$ See above



Contract Pricing Summary

Total Annual Preventive Service Cost	Total Annual Critical Wireless Fee Cost	Battery Replacement Cost	Belt Replacement Cost	Fuel Gauge Installation	Wireless Remote Monitoring Installation	TOTAL CONTRACT PRICING (for 3 years)
(Individual Preventive Service x 6 for service done twice a year for 3 years)	(Individual Monthly Fee x 36 for 3 years)	(Individual Battery Cost x 2. Batteries to be replaced twice during the contract)	(Individual Belt Cost x 2. Belts to be replaced twice during the contract)	(One-time Charge)	(One-time Charge)	
\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$

STATE OF MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF TECHNOLOGY, MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET PROCUREMENT P.O. BOX 30026, LANSING, MI 48909 OR

530 W. ALLEGAN, LANSING, MI 48933

CHANGE NOTICE NO. 4

to

CONTRACT NO. 071B8200234

between

THE STATE OF MICHIGAN

and

NAME & ADDRESS OF CONTRACTOR:	PRIMARY CONTACT	EMAIL
Cummins Bridgeway, LLC	Darrell J. Martini	Darrell.j.martini@cummins.com
7580 Expressway Drive, SW	TELEPHONE	CONTRACTOR #, MAIL CODE
Grand Rapids, MI 49548	(616) 281-2211	

STATE CONTACTS	AGENCY	NAME	PHONE	EMAIL
CONTRACT COMPLIANCE INSPECTOR:	See Locations Specification Sheets			
BUYER:	DTMB	Lymon Hunter	(517) 241-1145	hunterl@michigan.gov

CONTRACT SUMMARY:				
DESCRIPTION: Gene	DESCRIPTION: Generator Maintenance Services – MRO - Statewide			
INITIAL EFFECTIVE DATE	INITIAL EXPIRATION DATE	AVAILABLE OPTIONS	CURRENT EXPIRATION DATE	
September 3, 2008	September 3, 2011	See 2.032 Contract Term	September 3, 2012	
PAYMENT TERMS	F.O.B	SHIPPED	SHIPPED FROM	
N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A	
ALTERNATE PAYMEN	T OPTIONS:	-	AVAILABLE TO MIDEAL PARTICIPANTS	
P-card	Direct Voucher (DV)	Other	🗌 YES 🛛 NO	
MINIMUM DELIVERY	REQUIREMENTS:		·	
N/A				

DESCRIPTION OF CHANGE NOTICE:				
OPTION EXERCISED:	IF YES, EFFECTIVE DATE OF CHANGE:	NEW EXPIRATION DATE:		
🗌 NO 🛛 YES	September 17, 2012	February 3, 2013		

Effective September 17, 2012, this Contract is hereby EXTENDED to February 3, 2013. Also, effective September 17, 2012, this Contract is hereby INCREASED by \$56,134.00.

All other terms, conditions, specifications, and pricing remain the same.

Per DTMB Procurement request, vendor agreement (letter dated 8/22/2012) and State Administrative Board approval on September 13, 2012.

VALUE/COST OF CHANGE NOTICE:

\$56,134.00

ESTIMATED REVISED AGGREGATE CONTRACT VALUE:	\$436,107.00
---	--------------

Form No. DMB 234 (Rev. 1/96) AUTHORITY: Act 431 of 1984 COMPLETION: Required PENALTY: Contract will not be executed unless form is filed

STATE OF MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF TECHNOLOGY MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET December 19, 2011 PROCUREMENT P.O. BOX 30026, LANSING, MI 48909 OR

530 W. ALLEGAN, LANSING, MI 48933

CHANGE NOTICE NO. 3

ТО

CONTRACT NO. 071B8200234

THE STATE OF MICHIGAN

and

NAME & ADDRESS OF CONTRACTOR		TELEPHONE (616) 281-2211
		Darrell J. Martini
Cummins Bridgeway LLC		
7580 Expressway Drive, SW		
Grand Rapids, MI 49548		BUYER/CA (517) 241-1145
Darrell.J.Martin	i@cummins.com	Lymon C. Hunter, CPPB
Contract Compliance Inspector: See Location Specification	ion Sheets	
Generator Maintenance Se	ervices – MRO -	Statewide
CONTRACT PERIOD: From: September 3	, 2008	To: September 3, 2012
TERMS	SHIPMENT	
N/A		N/A
F.O.B.	SHIPPED FROM	
N/A		N/A
MINIMUM DELIVERY REQUIREMENTS		
N/A		

NATURE OF CHANGE(S):

Effective immediately, the Department of Military and Veteran's Affair locations are hereby added to this Contract, per the attached location specification sheet. This contract is also INCREASED by \$6,134.00.

All other terms, conditions and specifications remain unchanged.

AUTHORITY/REASON(S):

Per vendor and agency agreement and DTMB Procurement approval.

INCREASE: \$6,134.00

TOTAL REVISED ESTIMATED CONTRACT VALUE: \$379,973.00



MAINTENANCE, REPAIR & OPERATIONS (MRO) Change Notice Add Services to Existing Contract Generator Maintenance Services Contract#: 071B8200234 LOCATION SPECIFICATION SHEET (LSS)

Consideration for award will be based on Work Plan/Price Quotation in accordance with the specifications, terms and conditions as stated within this solicitation.

SECTION I – PLACE OF SERVICES REQUESTED

LOCATION:

CONTRACT INFORMATION							
ESTIMATED CONTRACT START DATE:	09/03/2008	09/03/2012					
PREVIOUS BPO #:	071B8200234						
CONTRACT INFORMATION:	Generator Maint	tenan	ce Services				
CONTRACTING AGENCY NAME:	Department of M	lilitary	y and Veterans Affairs				
BUILDING NAME AND NUMBER:	Joint Forces Res	serve	Complex (JFRC)				
BUILDING ADDRESS:	3411 N. Martin L	uthe	r King Jr. Blvd., Lansing, MI 49	906			
REGION / COUNTY:	University/Ingha	m					
PROCUREMENT CONTACT INFORMATION							
PROCUREMENT OFFICE NAME:	DMVA – State C)pera	tions – Purchasing & Contracts	6			
PROCUREMENT OFFICE CONTACT NAME:	Kimberly Graha	am	CONTACT PHONE #:	517-481-7643			
PROCUREMENT OFFICE CONTACT E-MAIL:	grahamk@michig gov	gan.	CONTACT FAX #:	517-481-7644			
CONTRACT COMPLIANCE INSPECTOR (CCI) / FACILITY MANAGER (FM) NAME:	Major George G Rollins III		CONTACT PHONE #:	(517) 481-7565			
CCI / FM CONTACT E-MAIL:	george.rollinsi us.army.mil		CONTACT FAX #:				
LOCA	TION INFORM	ΙΑΤΙ	ON				
OFFICIAL WORKING DAYS OF BUILDING OCCUPANTS:	7 Days OFFICIAL WORKING HOURS of BUILDING OCCUPANTS: 24 ho			24 hours			
ESTIMATE OF AREA TO BE SERVICED: (IF APPLICABLE)	NA	(FILL	IN IF NEEDED)				
IDENTIFY DAYS OF SERVICE:			ITIFY HOURS OF SERVICE: ple: 5:30 a.m. To 5:30 p.m.]	6am-5pm			



SECTION II – PRICING SHEET SUMMARY

Generator Preventive Maintenance Service Agreement Price Sheet for Recurring Annual Charges Detail Identified On Previous Pages

Location	Generator Type	State ID/Serial #	Semi-Annual Preventive Service Cost (performed twice a year)	Annual Service Cost- Includes Load Bank Testing (performed once a year)	Critical Wireless Monthly Fee (Bidder complete)	Total Annual Critical Wireless Fee Cost (Bidder complete)	Total Annual Cost (Bidder complete)
Lansing JFRC Bldg 20 3411 N. MLK Blvd Lansing, MI 48906	ONAN/Cummins Model DGCG- 5689750 277/480V 100 Gal Tank Install date: 05/2006	H040677975	\$200	\$950	N/A	N/A	\$1,150
Lansing JFRC Bldg 30 3423 N. MLK Blvd Lansing, MI 48906	ONAN/Cummins Model DQHAB- 5858186 277/480V 525 Gal Tank Install date: 03/2008	E070061093	\$200	\$1,770	N/A	N/A	\$1,970
Lansing JFRC Bldg 32 3423 N. MLK Blvd Lansing, MI 48906	ONAN/Ford Model 100 GGHD 277/480V Install Date: 03/1998	C980713717	\$200	\$1,195	N/A	N/A	\$1,395
Grand Ledge AASF #1 10600 Eaton Hwy Grand Ledge, MI 48837	Detroit Diesel S60 400 D8E 277/480V 100 Gal Tank Install date: 03/2007	2087514	\$200	\$950	N/A	N/A	\$1,150
Jackson Armory 4850 Cooper Rd Jackson, MI 49202	Detroit Diesel (John Deere Eng) Model 230DSEJB 277/480 V 411 Gal Tank Install Date: 06/2004	2096373	\$200	\$1,770	N/A	N/A	\$1,970
Shiawassee Armory 675 W. Corunna Ave. Corunna, MI 48817	John Deere Model 125 REO2JB 277/480V Install Date: 10/2007	2088728	\$200	\$1,195	N/A	N/A	\$1,395

Bidder shall provide an individual preventive maintenance price quote for each generator. \$ See above



Generator Preventive Maintenance Service Agreement Price Sheet for Special Charges

Detail Identified On Previous Pages

Location	Generator Type	State ID#/Serial #	Battery Replacement Cost /each To be replaced in the 1 st & 3 rd contract years (Bidder complete)	Belt Replacement Cost /each To be replaced in the 1 st & 3 rd contract years (Bidder complete)	Fuel Gauge Installation (One-time Charge) (Bidder complete)	Wireless Remote Monitoring Installation (One-time Charge) (Bidder complete)
Lansing JFRC Bldg 20 3411 N. MLK Blvd Lansing, MI 48906	ONAN/Cummins Model DGCG- 5689750 277/480V 100 Gal Tank Install date: 05/2006	H0406779 75	\$150	\$196	\$468	N/A
Lansing JFRC Bldg 30 3423 N. MLK Blvd Lansing, MI 48906	ONAN/Cummins Model DQHAB- 5858186 277/480V 525 Gal Tank Install date: 03/2008	E0700610 93	\$350	\$398	\$468	N/A
Lansing JFRC Bldg 32 3423 N. MLK Blvd Lansing, MI 48906	ONAN/Ford Model 100 GGHD 277/480V Install Date: 03/1998	C9807137 17	\$300	\$364	N/A	N/A
Grand Ledge AASF #1 10600 Eaton Hwy Grand Ledge, MI 48837	Detroit Diesel S60 400 D8E S/N 2087514 277/480V 100 Gal Tank Install date: 03/2007	2087514	\$150	\$196	\$468	N/A
Jackson Armory 4850 Cooper Rd Jackson, MI 49202	Detroit Diesel (John Deere Eng) Model 230DSEJB S/N 2096373 277/480 V 411 Gal Tank Install Date: 06/2004	2096373	\$350	\$398	\$468	N/A
Shiawassee Armory 675 W. Corunna Ave. Corunna, MI 48817	John Deere Model 125 REO2JB S/N 2088728 277/480V Install Date: 10/2007	2088728	\$300	\$364	\$468	N/A

Bidder shall quote their emergency call-in, hourly rate: \$__100___/Hr.



Contract Pricing Summary

Total Annual Preventive Service Cost	Total Annual Critical Wireless Fee Cost	Battery Replacement Cost	Belt Replacement Cost	Fuel Gauge Installation	Wireless Remote Monitoring Installation	TOTAL CONTRACT PRICING (for 3 years)
(Individual Preventive Service x 6 for service done twice a year for 3 years)	(Individual Monthly Fee x 36 for 3 years)	(Individual Battery Cost x 2. Batteries to be replaced twice during the contract)	(Individual Belt Cost x 2. Belts to be replaced twice during the contract)	(One-time Charge)	(One-time Charge)	
\$9,030	\$N/A	\$3,200	\$3,832	\$2,340	\$NA	\$18,402

Form No. DMB 234 (Rev. 1/96) AUTHORITY: Act 431 of 1984 COMPLETION: Required PENALTY: Contract will not be executed unless form is filed

STATE OF MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF TECHNOLOGY MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET September 1, 2011 PURCHASING OPERATIONS P.O. BOX 30026, LANSING, MI 48909 OR 530 W. ALLEGAN, LANSING, MI 48933

CHANGE NOTICE NO. 2

ТО

CONTRACT NO. 071B8200234

between

THE STATE OF MICHIGAN

and

NAME & ADDRESS OF CONTRACTOR		TELEPHONE (616) 281-2211
		Darrell J. Martini
Cummins Bridgeway LLC		
7580 Expressway Drive, SW		
Grand Rapids, MI 49548		BUYER/CA (517) 241-1145
Darrell.J.Martin	i@cummins.com	Lymon C. Hunter, CPPB
Contract Compliance Inspector: See Location Specificati	on Sheets	
Generator Maintenance Se	rvices – MRO -	Statewide
CONTRACT PERIOD: From: September 3	, 2008	To: September 3, 2012
TERMS	SHIPMENT	
N/A		N/A
F.O.B.	SHIPPED FROM	1
N/A		N/A
MINIMUM DELIVERY REQUIREMENTS		
N/A		

NATURE OF CHANGE(S):

Effective immediately, this contract is hereby EXTENDED one year to September 3, 2012 and INCREASED by \$42,475.00. All other terms, conditions and specifications remain unchanged.

AUTHORITY/REASON(S):

Per vendor, agency and DTMB Purchasing Operations agreement and the approval of the State Administrative Board on August 30, 2011.

INCREASE: \$42,475.00

TOTAL REVISED ESTIMATED CONTRACT VALUE:\$373,839.00

Form No. DMB 234 (Rev. 1/96) AUTHORITY: Act 431 of 1984 COMPLETION: Required PENALTY: Contract will not be executed unless form is filed

STATE OF MICHIGAN		
DEPARTMENT OF TECHNOLOGY MANAGEMENT	AND BUDGET November 30, 2	2010
PURCHASING OPERATIONS		
P.O. BOX 30026, LANSING, MI 4890	9	
OR		
530 W. ALLEGAN, LANSING, MI 489	33	
CHANGE NOTICE NO. 1		
ТО		
CONTRACT NO. 071B8200	234	
between		
THE STATE OF MICHIGAN	N	
_		
and		
RESS OF CONTRACTOR	TELEPHONE (616) 281-2211	
	Derrell Mertini	

NAME & ADDRESS OF CONTRACTOR		TELEPHONE (616) 281-2211
		Darrell J. Martini
Cummins Bridgeway LLC		
7580 Expressway Drive, SW		
Grand Rapids, MI 49548		BUYER/CA (517) 241-1145
Da	rrell.J.Martini@cummins.com	Lymon C. Hunter, CPPB
Contract Compliance Inspector: See Location	on Specification Sheets	
Generator Maint	tenance Services – MRO -	Statewide
CONTRACT PERIOD: From: Se	eptember 3, 2008	To: September 3, 2011
TERMS	SHIPMENT	
N/A		N/A
F.O.B.	SHIPPED FROM	1
N/A		N/A
MINIMUM DELIVERY REQUIREMENTS		
N/A		

NATURE OF CHANGE(S):

The attached Location Specification Sheet (LSS), Sections I and II, replaces those in the contract. All other terms, conditions and specifications remain unchanged.

AUTHORITY/REASON(S):

Per vendor, agency and DTMB Purchasing Operations agreement.

TOTAL ESTIMATED CONTRACT VALUE REMAINS:\$331,364.00

MAINTENANCE, REPAIR & OPERATIONS (MRO)

.

Generator Maintenance Services Contract #: 071B8200234 LOCATION SPECIFICATION SHEET (LSS)

Consideration for award will be based on Work Plan/Price Quotation in accordance with the specifications, terms and conditions as stated within this solicitation.

SECTION I – PLACE OF SERVICES REQUESTED

CONT	RACT INFOR	MAT	ION	
ESTIMATED CONTRACT START DATE:	9/3/2008		CONTRACT END DATE:	9/3/2011
PREVIOUS BPO #:	084N7203139			
CONTRACT INFORMATION:				
CONTRACTING AGENCY NAME:	DIT/DCO			
BUILDING NAME AND NUMBER:	Various location	าร		
BUILDING ADDRESS:	Various			
REGION / COUNTY:	Eaton & Inghan	n		
PROCUREM	ENT CONTACT	INFC	DRMATION	
PROCUREMENT OFFICE NAME:	DIT			an san manakan sa sa sa sa sa sa
PROCUREMENT OFFICE CONTACT NAME:	Michael Breen		CONTACT PHONE #:	517-241-7720
PROCUREMENT OFFICE CONTACT E-MAIL:	breenm@michigar	1.gov	CONTACT FAX #:	517-241-8852
CONTRACT COMPLIANCE INSPECTOR (CCI) / FACILITY MANAGER (FM) NAME:	Dick Novello		CONTACT PHONE #:	517-241-8874
CCI / FM CONTACT E-MAIL:	novellod@michiga	n.gov	CONTACT FAX #:	517-241-1769
LOCA		VIATI	ON	
OFFICIAL WORKING DAYS OF BUILDING OCCUPANTS:	7 days OFFICIAL WORKING HOURS OF BUILDING OCCUPANTS:		24 hours	
ESTIMATE OF AREA TO BE SERVICED: (IF APPLICABLE)	N/A (FILL IN IF NEEDED)			
IDENTIFY DAYS OF SERVICE:	M - F IDENTIFY HOURS OF SERVICE: [EXAMPLE: 5:30 A.M. TO 5:30 P.M.]		7am-6pm	

LOCATION:

SECTION II – PRICING SHEET SUMMARY Generator Preventive Maintenance Service Agreement Price Sheet for Recurring Annual Charges

Location	Generator Type	State ID#	Semi-	Annual	Critical	Total Annual	Total
(Agency complete)	(Agency complete)	(Agency complete)	Annual Preventive Service Cost (performed once a year) (Bidder complete)	Service Cost - includes Load Bank Testing (performed once a year) (Bidder complete)	Wireless Monthly Fee (Bidder complete)	Cost (Semi-annual Service x 1 + Annual Service Including Load Bank Testing + Wireless monthly x 12) (Bidder complete)	Annual Cost (Calculated)
Secondary SOS 7064 Crowner Gen #1	Cummins 500 KW	G950582684	\$300	\$1825	N/A	\$2125	\$2125
Secondary SOS 7064 Crowner Gen # 2	Cummins 500 KW	E960606160	\$300	\$1825	N/A	\$2125	\$2125
Secondary Ops Center 7285 Parsons	Cummins 750 KW	H050813197	\$300	\$2707	N/A	\$3007	\$3007
Austin Building, 530 W. Allegan, Lansing TBHC	Cummins 750 KW	H050819260	\$300	\$2707	N/A	\$3007	\$3007
Secondary SOS 7064 Crowner Gen #4	Cummins 1000 KW	J080218484	\$300	\$2707	N/A	\$3007	\$3007
Secondary SOS 7064 Crowner Gen #5	Cummins 1000 KW	K080219708	\$300	\$2707	N/A	\$3007	\$3007
PSSI Switchgear - LOHC	PSSI project 20105	MGUP-48- 02-02-05- G-08-01	Included in cost of Gen Maintenance	Included in cost of Gen Maintenance	Included in cost of Gen Maintenance	Included in cost of Gen Maintenance	Included in cost of Gen Maintenance
PSSI Switchgear – LSHC	PSSI project 20256	MGUP-48- 04-02-08-J- 20-01	Included in cost of Gen Maintenance	Included in cost of Gen Maintenance	Included in cost of Gen Maintenance	Included in cost of Gen Maintenance	Included in cost of Gen Maintenance

Bidder shall provide an individual price quote for each semi-annual preventive service per generator. \$ See above

Generator Preventive Maintenance Service Agreement Price Sheet for Special Charges

Generator Type (Agency complete)	State ID# (Agency complete)	Battery Replacement Cost /each To be replaced in the 1 st & 3 rd contract years (Bidder complete)	Belt Replacement Cost /each To be replaced in the 1 st & 3 rd contract years (Bidder complete)	Fuel Gauge Installation (One-time Charge) (Bidder complete)	Wireless Remote Monitoring Installation (One-time Charge) (Bidder complete)	Total Special Charges (Battery x 2 + Belt x 2 + Fuel Gauge Install + Wireless Remote Monitoring Install)
Cummins 500 KW	G950582 684	\$375.00	\$400.00	\$468.00	N/A	\$2018.00
Cummins 500 KW	E9606061 60	\$375.00	\$400.00	\$468.00	N/A	\$2018.00
Cummins 750 KW	H050813 197	\$375.00	\$400.00	\$468.00	N/A	\$2018.00
Cummins 750 KW	H050819 260	\$375.00	\$400.00	\$468.00	N/A	\$2018.00
Cummins 1000 KW	J0802184 84	\$375.00	\$400.00	\$468.00	N/A	\$2018.00
Cummins 1000 KW	K080219 708	\$375.00	\$400.00	\$468.00	N/A	\$2018.00
	(Agency complete) Cummins 500 KW Cummins 500 KW Cummins 750 KW Cummins 750 KW	(Agency complete)(Agency complete)Cummins 500 KWG950582 684Cummins 500 KWE9606061 60Cummins 750 KWH050813 197Cummins 750 KWH050819 260Cummins 1000 KWJ0802184 84Cummins 1000 KWK080219	(Agency complete)(Agency complete)Replacement Cost /each To be replaced in the 1 st & 3 rd contract years (Bidder complete)Cummins 500 KWG950582 684\$375.00Cummins 500 KWG950582 684\$375.00Cummins 500 KWE9606061 60\$375.00Cummins 750 KWH050813 197\$375.00Cummins 750 KWH050819 260\$375.00Cummins 1000 KWJ0802184 84\$375.00Cummins 1000 KWK080219\$375.00	(Agency complete)(Agency complete)Replacement Cost /each To be replaced in the 1* & 3" contract years (Bidder complete)Replacement Cost /each To be replaced in the 1* & 3" contract years (Bidder complete)Replacement Cost /each To be replaced in the 1* & 3" contract years (Bidder complete)Cummins 500 KWG950582 684\$375.00\$400.00Cummins 500 KWE9606061 60\$375.00\$400.00Cummins 750 KWH050813 197\$375.00\$400.00Cummins 750 KWH050819 260\$375.00\$400.00Cummins 1000KWJ0802184 84\$375.00\$400.00KWK080219 708\$375.00\$400.00	(Agency complete) (Agency complete) (Agency complete) Replacement for be replaced in the 1 [#] & 3 [#] contract years (Bidder complete) Installation (Charge) (Bidder complete) Cummins 500 KW G950582 (684 \$375.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 Cummins 500 KW E9606061 60 \$375.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 Cummins 750 KW H050813 197 \$375.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 Cummins 750 KW H050813 197 \$375.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 Cummins 750 KW H050813 197 \$375.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 Cummins 1000 K0802184 84 \$375.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 KW J0802184 84 \$375.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 Cummins 1000 K080219 708 \$375.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 KW J0802184 84 \$375.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 Cummins 1000 K080219 708 \$375.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 KW J0802184 \$375.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 KW L L L L L L L L L L	(Agency complete) (Agency complete) (Agency complete) Replacement Cost leach To be replaced in the 1 ⁴ & 3 ⁻⁴ dost deach To be replaced in the 1 ⁴ & 3 ⁻⁴ dost deach contract years (Bidder complete) Installation (One-time complete) Remote Monitoring (Installation complete) Cummins 500 KW G950582 \$375.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 N/A Cummins 500 KW E9606061 \$375.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 N/A Cummins 500 KW E9606061 \$375.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 N/A Cummins 500 KW E9606061 \$375.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 N/A Cummins 750 KW H050813 \$375.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 N/A Cummins 1000 K080219 \$375.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 N/A KW J0802184 \$375.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 N/A Cummins 1000 K080219 \$375.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 N/A KW J0802184 \$375.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 N/A Cummins 1000 K080219 S375.00 \$400.00

etail Identified On Subsequent Pages

Bidder shall quote their emergency call-in, hourly rate: \$____100__/Hr.

Generator Preventive Maintenance Service Agreement Contract Pricing Summary

Contract Total Preventive Services Cost	Contract Total Critical Wireless Fee Cost	Battery Replacement Cost	Belt Replacement Cost	Fuel Gauge Installation	Wireless Remote Monitoring Installation	TOTAL CONTRACT PRICING
(Semi-annual Preventive Service x 3 for service done once a year for 3 years, plus Annual service including load bank testing x 3 for service done once a year for 3 years)	(Individual Monthly Fee x 36 for 3 years)	(Individual Battery Cost x 2. Batteries to be replaced twice during the contract)	(Individual Belt Cost x 2. Belts to be replaced twice during the contract)	(One-time Charge)	(One-time Charge)	(for 3 years)
\$48,834	N/A	\$4,500	\$4,800	\$2,808	N/A	\$60,942

Form No. DMB 234 (Rev. 1/96) AUTHORITY: Act 431 of 1984 COMPLETION: Required PENALTY: Contract will not be executed unless form is filed

STATE OF MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET PURCHASING OPERATIONS P.O. BOX 30026, LANSING, MI 48909 OR 530 W. ALLEGAN, LANSING, MI 48933

NOTICE

ТО

CONTRACT NO. 071B8200234

between

THE STATE OF MICHIGAN

and

NAME & ADDRESS OF CONTRACTOR		TELEPHONE (616) 281-2211 Darrell J. Martini	
Cummins Bridgeway LLC 7580 Expressway Drive, SW			
Grand Rapids, MI 49548		BUYER/CA (517) 241-1145	
Darrell.J.Martin	i@cummins.com	Lymon C. Hunter, CPPB	
Contract Compliance Inspector: See Location Specification Sheets			
Generator Maintenance Services – MRO - Statewide			
CONTRACT PERIOD: From: September 3	, 2008	To: September 3, 2011	
TERMS	SHIPMENT		
N/A		N/A	
F.O.B.	SHIPPED FROM		
N/A		N/A	
MINIMUM DELIVERY REQUIREMENTS			
N/A			

The terms and conditions of this Contract are those of ITB #071I8200116, this Contract Agreement and the vendor's quote dated 5/8/2008. In the event of any conflicts between the specifications, and terms and conditions, indicated by the State and those indicated by the vendor, those of the State take precedence.

Current Authorized Spend Limit: \$331,364.00

September 3, 2008

STATE OF MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET PURCHASING OPERATIONS P.O. BOX 30026, LANSING, MI 48909 OR 530 W. ALLEGAN, LANSING, MI 48933

CONTRACT NO. 071B8200234

between

THE STATE OF MICHIGAN

and

NAME & ADDRESS OF CONTRACTOR		TELEPHONE (616) 281-2211
		Darrell J. Martini
Cummins Bridgeway LLC		
7580 Expressway Drive, SW		
Grand Rapids, MI 49548		BUYER/CA (517) 241-1145
	tini@cummins.com	Lymon C. Hunter, CPPB
Contract Compliance Inspector: See Location Specific	ation Sheets	· · ·
Generator Maintenance	Services – MRO -	Statewide
CONTRACT PERIOD: From: September	[.] 3, 2008	To: September 3, 2011
TERMS	SHIPMENT	
N/A		N/A
F.O.B.	SHIPPED FROM	1
N/A		N/A
MINIMUM DELIVERY REQUIREMENTS		
N/A		
MISCELLANEOUS INFORMATION:		
The terms and conditions of this Contract Agreement and the vendor's quote dated 5/8, specifications, and terms and conditions, ine vendor, those of the State take precedence.	2008. In the eve	ent of any conflicts between the
Current Authorized Spend Limit: \$	331,364.00	
THIS IS NOT AN ORDER: This Contract Ag bearing the ITB No. 07118200116. Orders fo Departments through the issuance of a Purcha	or delivery may	

All terms and conditions of the invitation to bid are made a part hereof.

FOR THE CONTRACTOR:

Cummins Bridgeway LLC

Firm Name

Authorized Agent Signature

Authorized Agent (Print or Type)

Signature Lymon C. Hunter, CPPB, Buyer Specialist Name/Title Services Division, Purchasing Operations Division

FOR THE STATE:

Date



STATE OF MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET—PURCHASING OPERATIONS Contract No. 071B8200234

GENERATOR MAINTENANCE SERVICES STATEWIDE

Buyer Name: Lymon C. Hunter, CPPB Telephone Number: (517) 241-1145 E-Mail Address: HunterL@michigan.gov

KEY MILESTONE / PHASES	TARGET DATES
Issue Date	Monday March 31, 2008
Pre-Bid Meeting / Location Site Visits	4/7/08-4/18/08
Vendor Questions Due	Friday April 25, by 3:00 PM
Answers to Questions Posted (Estimated)	Wednesday April 30, 2008
Bid Due Date	Wednesday May 14, 2008 by 3:00 PM
DMB State Administration Board Submission Date	June 17, 2008
Estimated Contractor Start Date	September 03, 2008

TABLE OF CONTENTS

۷

GENERATOR MAINTENANCE SERVICES

Article1 -			Work (SOW)	
	INTR		N	
		В.	SERVICE/PRODUCT QUALITY	
		F.	SERVICE	
			Proposal Pricing	
	1.50		sation and Payment	
		1.501	Compensation and Payment	10
		В.	Quick / Prompt Payment Terms	11
		1.502	Price Term	12
Article 2	– Gen	eral Term	ns and Conditions	13
			Structure and Administration	
		2.001	Definitions	
		2.002	Issuing Office	
		2.003	Contract Compliance Inspector (CCI)	14
		2.004	Project Manager	
	2 02		Objectives/Scope/Background - Reserved	14
	2.02	2.021	Background	
		2.021	Purpose	14
		2.022		
			Objectives and Scope	
		2.024	Interpretation - Reserved	
		2.025	Form, Function and Utility	
	2.03	•	ect and Term	
		2.031	Legal Effect	
		2.032	Contract Term	
		2.033	Renewal(s)	
	2.04	Contracto	or Personnel	
		2.041	Contractor Personnel	15
		2.042	Contractor Identification	15
		2.043	Cooperation with Third Parties	15
		2.044	SubContracting by Contractor	
		2.045	Contractor Responsibility for Personnel	
	2 05	State Sta	ndards	
	2.00	2.051	Existing Technology Standards - RESERVED	
		2.052	PM Methodology Standards – RESERVED	
		2.052	Adherence to Portal Technology Tools - RESERVED	16
		2.053	Acceptable Use Policy - RESERVED	16
	2.06		Acceptable Use Folicy - RESERVED	
	2.06			
		2.061	Ordering	
		2.062	Software - RESERVED	
		2.063	Hardware - RESERVED	17
		2.064	Equipment to be New and Prohibited Products - RESERVED	
	2.07		nce	
		2.071	Performance, In General	
		2.072	Time of Performance	
		2.073	Liquidated Damages - RESERVED	
		2.074	Bankruptcy	17
		2.075	Time is of the Essence	
		2.076	Service Level Agreements (SLAs)- RESERVED	18
	2.08	Delivery a	and Acceptance of Deliverables	
		2.081	Delivery Responsibilities - RESERVED	18
		2.082	Delivery of Deliverables - RESERVED	
		2.083	Testing - RESERVED	
		2.084	Approval of Deliverables, In General - RESERVED	
		2.085	Process For Approval of Written Deliverables - RESERVED	
		2.005	Process for Approval of Vinteen Deriverables - RESERVED	
		2.080	Process for Approval of Physical Deliverables - RESERVED	
		2.087	Final Acceptance - RESERVED	
		2.000		10

TABLE OF CONTENTS

5

2.09	Financial	18
	2.091 Pricing	
	2.092 Invoicing and Payment Procedures and Terms	18
	2.093 State Funding Obligation	19
	2.094 Holdback - RESERVED	19
	2.095 Electronic Payment Availability	19
2.10	Contractor Management	
	2.101 Contractor Management Responsibility	
	2.102 Problem and Contractor Management Procedures	
	2.103 Reports and Meetings - RESERVED	
	2.104 System Changes - RESERVED	
	2.105 RESERVED	
	2.106 Change Requests	
	2.107 Management Tools - RESERVED	
	2.111 Records and Inspections	
	2.112 Errors	
2 1 2	State Responsibilities	
2.12	2.121 State Performance Obligations	
2 13	Security	
2.10	2.131 Background Checks	
	2.140 Reserved	
2.15	Confidentiality	
2.15	2.151 Freedom of Information	
	2.151 Confidentiality	
	2.152 Confidentiality	
	2.155 No Implied Rights	
	2.156 Remedies	
	2.157 Security Breach Notification	
	2.158 Survival	
	2.159 Destruction of Confidential Information	
	2.160 Proprietary Rights - RESERVED	
	2.170 Warranties and Representations	
	2.171 Warranties and Representations	
	2.172 Consequences for Breach	
2.18	Insurance	
	2.181 Liability Insurance	
2.19	Indemnification	
	2.191 Indemnification	
	2.192 Continuation of Indemnification Obligations	
	2.193 Indemnification Procedures	
2.20	Limits of Liability and Excusable Failure	
	2.201 Limits of Liability	
	2.202 Excusable Failure	
	2.203 Disaster Recovery	
2.21	Termination/Cancellation by the State	
	2.211 Termination for Cause	
	2.212 Termination for Convenience	
	2.213 Non-Appropriation	
	2.214 Criminal Conviction	32
	2.215 Approvals Rescinded	
	2.216 Rights and Obligations Upon Termination	
	2.217 Reservation of Rights	32
	2.218 Contractor Transition Responsibilities - RESERVED	32
	2.219 State Transition Responsibilities	
2.22	Termination by Contractor	
	2.221 Termination by Contractor	

TABLE OF CONTENTS

۷

2.23	Stop Wo	rk	
	2.231	Stop Work Orders - RESERVED	
	2.232	Cancellation or Expiration of Stop Work Order - RESERVED	
	2.233	Allowance of Contractor Costs - RESERVED	
	2.240	Reserved	
2.25	Dispute I	Resolution	
	2.251	In General	
	2.252	Informal Dispute Resolution	
	2.253	Injunctive Relief	
	2.254	Continued Performance	
2.26	Federal a	and State Contractor Requirements	
	2.261	Nondiscrimination	
	2.262	Unfair Labor Practices	
	2.263	Workplace Safety and Discriminatory Harassment	
2.27	Litigation		
	2.271	Disclosure of Litigation	
	2.272	Governing Law	
	2.273	Compliance with Laws	
	2.274	Jurisdiction	
2.28	Environn	nental Provision	
	2.281	Environmental Provision - RESERVED	
2.29	General	Contractor Information	
	2.291	Amendments	35
	2.292	Assignment	35
	2.293	Entire Contract; Order of Precedence	
	2.294	Headings	
	2.295	Relationship of the Parties (Independent Contractor Relationship)	
	2.296	Notices	
	2.297	Media Releases and Contract Distribution	
	2.298	Reformation and Severability	
	2.299	Consents and Approvals	
	2.300	No Waiver of Default	
	2.301	Survival	
	2.302	Covenant of Good Faith	
	2.303	Permits	
	2.304	Website Incorporation	
	2.305	Taxes	
	2.306	Prevailing Wage - RESERVED	
	2.307	Call Center Disclosure	
	2.308	Future Bidding Preclusion	
	2.310	Reserved	
2.32	Extended	d Purchasing	
	2.321	MIDEAL - RESERVED	
	2.322	State Employee Purchases - RESERVED	
2.33	Federal (Grant Requirements	
	2.331	Federal Grant Requirements	

ATTACHMENTS

Location Specification Sheets

Article1 – Statement of Work (SOW)

INTRODUCTION

This Contract is to establish an agreement for generator maintenance services at various State Office Buildings as detailed on the attached location specification sheets. The Capitol, North and Secondary Complexes are located at various locations throughout the local Lansing, Michigan area. Section I of this document is designed to provide the Contractor with information on requirements associated with this Contract.

1. STAFFING AND SUB-CONTRACTORS

The Contractor shall provide appropriate staff to properly service the Contract. The Contractor shall identify the key personnel by name and title, years of experience, licenses, discuss their primary responsibilities, and indicate where these personnel will be physically located during the Contractor. The Contractor shall identify key individuals by name and title.

2. <u>SECURITY</u>

The Contractor may require frequent deliveries to State of Michigan facilities. The Contractor shall provide measures utilized by their firm to ensure the security and safety of these buildings. This shall include, but is not limited to, performance of security background checks on all personnel assigned to State of Michigan facilities (i.e. maintenance mechanics, delivery people, etc.) and how they are performed, what the security check consists of, the name of the company that performs the security checks, use of uniforms and ID badges, etc. If security background checks are performed on staff, the Contractor shall indicate the name of the company that performs the check as well as provide a document stating that each employee has satisfactorily completed a security check and is suitable for assignment to State facilities. Upon request by the State, the Contractor shall provide the results of all security background checks.

Upon review of the security measures utilized by the Contractor, the State will decide whether to issue State ID badges to the Contractor's delivery personnel or accept the ID badge issued to delivery personnel by the Contractor.

The State may decide to also perform a security background check. If so, the Contractor will be required to provide to the State a list of all service people that will service State of Michigan facilities, including name and date of birth (social security number of driver license number would also be helpful).

The Contractor and its subcontractors shall comply with the security access requirements of each individual State facility.

B. SERVICE/PRODUCT QUALITY

GENERAL SPECIFICATIONS:

SPECIFICATIONS FOR ESTABLISHMENT OF A THREE (3) YEAR PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SERVICE FOR VARIOUS DMB FACILITIES ADMINISTRATION STANDBY GENERATORS

Conditions of contract:

Contractor employee that services Lottery Building must be bonded. The Michigan State Police will perform a Criminal history check on this employee

Contract vendor shall schedule all visits in advance with the Contract Compliance Inspector a minimum of four weeks in advance.

Contract vendor prior to performing preventive maintenance service task shall check in with Facility manager's office.

Contract vendor shall assure that at no time will power be disrupted to a facility, unless it is necessary for performing maintenance required by this contract.

Contract vendor shall provide a copy of their lock out tag out procedure with bid.

Contract vendor shall be able to provide 24 hours a day, seven days a week, 365 days a year emergency repair services with a two hour response time.

Contract vendor shall immediately notify contract administrator and facility manager of any issues that must be addressed in order to assure generator and transfer switch will operate when required to do so.

Contract vendor shall install a manual/mechanical fuel level gauge, readable from outside the generator cabinet, on all stationary generators with fuel tank(s) within six (6) months of commencement of the contract.

Contract vendor shall equip all generators with wireless remote monitoring, capable of not less than twelve (12) separate signals each, with reporting capabilities to pager, telephone and email within six (6) months of commencement of the contract.

Contract vendor shall provided completed reports per **DMB Location Specification Sheet**, **Section IV**, to be received within ten (10) business days after service has been provided.

Contract vendor must include the State Identification Number (State ID#), location of service, date of service, and description of service on all invoices.

The following services are to be provided one (1) time annually:

- 1. Change lube oil, primary and bypass lube filters, fuel filters and water filters.
- 2. Draw oil and coolant sample for analysis.
- 3. Replace all air filters.
- 4. Perform a four hour load bank test.
- 5. Perform resistive load bank test at 80% of generator nameplate capacity.
 - a. Record all performance data in fifteen-minute intervals, including oil pressure, water temperature, voltage and frequency.
 - b. Identify proper operation of fuel system, cooling system and overall condition of engine/generator set.
 - c. Load bank testing performed with no interruption to the normal power supply.

Annual preventive service may be performed in conjunction with a semi-annual service. Annual service will be priced as a separate item and charged as an addition to the semi-annual service. Completed annual and semi-annual service reports must be submitted to the Contract Compliance Inspector prior to invoicing and payment. Annual and semi-annual service must be clearly identified on the invoice.

SPECIFICATIONS FOR ESTABLISHMENT OF A THREE (3) YEAR PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SERVICE CONTRACT FOR VARIOUS DMB FACILITIES ADMINISTRATION STANDBY GENERATORS (CONTINUED)

The following services are to be provided every two years

- 1. Replace all batteries every two (2) years as scheduled by the contract compliance inspector. Batteries are to be replaced in the first and third years of this contract.
- 2. Replace all belts every two (2) years as scheduled by the contract compliance inspector. Batteries are to be replaced in the first and third years of this contract.

The following services are to be provided every six months

Battery & Battery charging system:

- 1. Clean all battery terminals and verify integrity of cables and connectors.
- 2. Load test battery.
- 3. Measure specific gravity of each battery cell.
- 4. Inspect electrolyte level and add fluid if necessary.
- 5. Verify proper operation and float voltage of external battery charger.
- 6. Verify and record output of engine alternator.

Engine Preventive Maintenance:

- 1. Verify and record oil pressure and water temperature.
- 2. Test all safety shutdown circuits and alarms including over speed over crank, low oil pressure, high water temperature and low coolant level.
- 3. Inspect air intake system; including air filter condition, crankcase breather, and turbocharger.
- 4. Inspect muffler system and drain condensation trap (if applicable) and verify rain cap operation.
- 5. Inspect engine-starting system; verify cable integrity and connections.
- 6. Inspect exhaust flex coupling and piping for leaks and proper connection.
- 7. Check for abnormal vibration or noise.
- 8. Inspect spark plugs, plug wires and distributor (gaseous fueled only).

Fuel System Preventive Maintenance:

- 1. Inspect all fuel lines and hoses for visual leaks and general condition.
- 2. Inspect day tank and float assembly for proper operation and leaks.
- 3. Inspect fuel pump for leaks.
- 4. Verify proper operation of governor, governor and governor linkage (where applicable).
- 5. Check level of fuel in primary supply tank (when practical).
- 6. Drain water and sediment from fuel filter and fuel supply tanks (when practical).

Coolant system Preventive Maintenance:

- 1. Inspect all clamps, verify condition of all hoses and identify any visual leaks.
- 2. Verify proper operation of engine jacket water heater.
- 3. Test coolants freeze point and verify coolant level.
- 4. Test coolant additive package (DCA for proper corrosion inhibitors).
- 5. Inspect belt condition and tension, correct as required.
- 6. Inspect radiator core for visual blockage, leaks or obstructions.
- 7. Inspect for proper operation of intake louvers, motorized or gravity (if applicable).

Controls Preventive Maintenance:

- 1. Verify and record output voltage and adjust voltage regulator, if necessary.
- 2. Calibrate control meters.
- 3. Verify and record output frequency and adjust governor, if necessary.
- 4. Verify operation of all lamps on control panel.
- 5. Inspect for any loose connections, terminals or discoloration.

Generator Preventive Maintenance:

- 1. Inspect and lubricate generator end bell bearing.
- 2. Inspect brushes, brush holders and commutator.
- 3. Inspect cooling screen and general condition of alternator.
- 4. Inspect for abnormal vibration.
- 5. Verify connections and insulation condition.
- 6. Verify proper operation of shunt trip on main circuit breaker (if applicable).

Automatic Transfer switch (paralleling switchgear, bypass switchgear, manual transfer switches) Preventive Maintenance:

- 1. Verify proper operation of exerciser clock, adjust if necessary.
- 2. Provide visual inspection of exerciser clock, adjust if necessary.
- 3. Perform building load test in coordination with the Contract Compliance Inspector as scheduled and inspect for proper transfer and retransfer.
- 4. Verify operation of all lamps on control.

C. RESEARCH AND PRODUCT DEVELOPMENT

The Contractor shall have the ability to invest in new product development and research to stay current with ongoing demands.

D. QUALITY ASSURANCE PROGRAM

The Contractor shall have a Quality Assurance Program(s) currently in place within their organization.

E. <u>WARRANTY/SERVICE</u>

This Contractor shall include any warranty associated with the actual product or parts being serviced, as well as the warranty associated with any service work performed under the Contractor. The Contractor shall handle any repairs that need to be made due to damaged or defective product, installation problems will be rectified, and the process the State shall follow to report warranty issues.

F. SERVICE

1. ORDERING/CUSTOMER SERVICE

The Contractor shall have ordering/customer service. This includes having the capacity to receive orders electronically, by phone, facsimile, and by written order. The Contractor shall provide a statewide toll-free phone number for phone orders. Contractor shall have internal controls, approved by Purchasing Operations, to insure that orders are placed by authorized individuals with the State. The Contractor shall verify orders, which have quantities that appear to be abnormal or excessive.

The Contractor shall have an accessible customer service department with an individual specifically assigned to State of Michigan accounts. The Contractor shall have experienced sales representatives make timely personal visits to State accounts. The Contractor's customer service must respond to State agency inquiries promptly. The Contractor shall provide a statewide toll-free number for customer service calls.

2. TRAINING

The Contractor shall provide training pertaining to the generator services provided under this Contractual agreement on an on-going basis to individual agencies and shall be included in this Contractor. The Contractor shall provide training to individual agencies, when necessary, on aspects of ordering, shipping, billing, and receiving. At the request of the Contractor Administrator, the Contractor shall provide in-service training to agency personnel on products, installation, and product safety issues. The Contractor shall also provide agency training jointly with the State as needed during the period covered by the Contractor at no additional charge.

3. <u>REPORTING</u>

The Contractor shall be able to provide computer generated reports pertaining to generators serviced under this Contractual agreement. Contractor shall be able to provide various reports when requested by the State. Additionally, contractor shall provide the semi-annual generator inspection and the annual generator inspection and Load Bank test Report located at the end of each location specification sheet. Examples include itemized report of total items (commodities and services) purchased by all agencies or individual agencies, open invoice reports, delivery compliance reports, quantity reports, service compliance reports, etc.

4. SPECIAL PROGRAMS

There are no special programs included in this Contractual agreement. The State is interested in any other special programs that Contractor may have available to the State. The Contractor shall present these programs, such as return policies, trade-in programs allowing the return of new product not needed, quantity discounts, when circumstances occur where the State may receive a cost savings from any such programs, etc.

1.402 Risk Management - RESERVED

1.403 Change Management

- A. If a proposed Contractor change is requested by the Contractor Compliance Inspector and approved by the agency purchasing/procurement office, then the request for change will be submitted to the Department of Management and Budget, Purchasing Operations Buyer, who will then make recommendations to the Director of Purchasing Operations regarding ultimate approval/disapproval of change request.
- B. If the DMB Purchasing Operations Director agrees with the proposed modification, and all required approvals are obtained (including State Administrative Board), the assigned Buyer will issue an addendum to the Contractor, via a Contract Change Notice.
- C. Contractors who provide products or services prior to the issuance of a Contract Change Notice by the DMB Purchasing Operations, risk non-payment for the out-of-scope/pricing products and/or services.

1.404 Proposal Pricing

See the attached Location Specification Sheet(s).

1.50 Compensation and Payment

1.501 Compensation and Payment

- A. Payment / Reimbursement Method: Contractor agrees that –
- 1. CONTRACTOR AGREEMENT shall be a FIXED, not to exceed, maximum amount.
- 2. Payment will be issued as a rate per unit of service, as described in the price-model on the LSS.
- 3. The unit rate(s) quoted and established shall remain FIXED for the entire period of the Agreement, except as follows:
 - a. Rate/prices are subject to change at the end of each 365-day period.
 - b. Such changes shall be based on changes in actual costs for delivery of services.
 - c. Documentation of such changes must be provided with the request for price change in order to substantiate any requested change.
 - d. Purchasing Operations reserves the right to consider various pertinent information sources to evaluate price increase requests (such as CPI, PPI, and US City Average, as published by the US Department of Labor, Bureau of Labor Statistics).

- e. Purchasing Operations also reserves the right to consider other information related to special economic and/or industry market circumstances, when evaluating a price change request.
- f. Purchasing Operations reserves the right to deny a vendor's request for a rate-change, and have the original, quoted rates remain in effect for the life of the Agreement.
- g. Changes may be either increase or decreases, and may be requested by either party.
- h. Approved changes shall be firm for the remainder of the Contractor period unless further revised at the end of the next 365-day period.
- i. Requests for price changes shall be RECEIVED IN WRITING AT LEAST 60 days PRIOR TO THEIR EFFECTIVE DATE, and are subject to written acceptance and approval by the State before becoming effective.
- j. In the event new prices are not acceptable, the Contractor may be cancelled.
- k. The continued payment of any charges due after September 30th of any fiscal year will be subject to the availability of an appropriation for this purpose.
- 4. The Contractor shall maintain a record system that documents the total number of units of service as defined in the Agreement and delivered during the term of the Agreement. These records shall also document the specific units billed to the State under the Agreement.
- 5. A monthly "Statement of Expenditures" shall accurately represent the units of service delivered, the reimbursement rate by type of service, and the total amount being claimed, must be submitted to the State, within 30 days from the end of the monthly billing period.
- 6. For the month of September, billings shall be submitted as reasonable directed by the CCI or the State's Contractor Administrator to meet fiscal year-end closing deadlines.
- 7. If the billing is not received as set forth above, no payment shall be made by the State for that billing period unless as exception is specifically authorized by the Department director or his/her delegated representative.
- 8. In no event, shall the State make payment to the Contractor for billings submitted more than 90 days after the end of the billing period, without and approval from the State Department Director or his/her representative.
- B. Quick / Prompt Payment Terms

The State of Michigan is interested in payment terms that reflect cost savings to the State based on an accelerated payment process.

Bidders shall discuss options for quick payment terms or Alternate Pricing proposals that they are offering to the State (i.e., 10% discount off invoice if paid within 15 days and/or 5% off total Contractor price if Bidder is awarded 2 locations or 7% off total Contractor price per location if Bidder is awarded all locations).

1.502 Price Term

Fixed with prospective re-determination at an agreed upon time.

Prices quoted are the maximum for a period of 365 days from the date the Contractor becomes effective.

Prices are subject to change at the end of each 365-day period. Such changes shall be based on changes in actual costs incurred. Documentation of such changes must be provided with the request for price change in order to substantiate any requested change. Purchasing Operations reserves the right to consider various pertinent information sources to evaluate price increase requests (such as the CPI and PPI, US City Average, as published by the US Department of Labor, Bureau of Labor Statistics). Purchasing Operations also reserves the right to consider other information related to special economic and/or industry circumstances, when evaluating a price change request. Changes may be either increases or decreases, and may be requested by either party. Approved changes shall be firm for the remainder of the Contractor period unless further revised at the end of the next 365-day period.

Requests for price changes shall be RECEIVED IN WRITING AT LEAST TEN DAYS PRIOR TO THEIR EFFECTIVE DATE, and are subject to written acceptance before becoming effective. In the event new prices are not acceptable, the CONTRACTOR may be cancelled. The continued payment of any charges due after September 30th of any fiscal year will be subject to the availability of an appropriation for this purpose.

Article 2 – General Terms and Conditions

2.00 Contract Structure and Administration

2.001 Definitions

Capitalized terms used in this Contract (including its Attachments and Exhibits) shall have the meanings given below, unless the context requires otherwise:

- (a) "Days" means calendar days unless otherwise specified.
- (b) "24x7x365" means 24 hours a day, seven days a week, and 365 days a year (including the 366th day in a leap year).
- (c) "Additional Service" means any Services/Deliverables within the scope of the Contractor, but not specifically provided under any Statement of Work, that once added will result in the need to provide the Contractor with additional consideration.
- (d) "Business Day," whether capitalized or not, shall mean any day other than a Saturday, Sunday or State-recognized legal holiday (as identified in the Collective Bargaining Agreement for State employees) from 8:00am EST through 5:00pm EST unless otherwise stated.
- (e) "Deliverable" means physical goods and/or commodities as required or identified by a Statement of Work
- (f) "Key Personnel" means any Personnel designated in Article 1, Section 1.201 as Key Personnel.
- (g) "State Location" means any physical location where the State performs work. State Location may include state-owned, leased, or rented space.
- (h) "SubContractor" means a company Contractor delegate's performance of a portion of the services to, but does not include independent Contractors engaged by Contractor solely in a staff augmentation role.
- (i) "State" means the State of Michigan.
- (j) "Department" means the Department of Management and Budget of the State of Michigan.
- (k) "Director" means the State Purchasing Director.
- (I) "Agency" means the unit of State government covered by this Contractor.
- (m) "Representative" means the person designated by the agency to coordinate and supervise the service.
- (n) "Contractor" means a person, firm or corporation agreeing to provide service(s).

2.002 Issuing Office

The Contract is issued by the Department of Management and Budget, Purchasing Operations (PO), for various state agencies. Where actions are a combination of those of Purchasing Operations and the State agencies, the authority will be known as the State. Information listed on the Location Specification Sheet(s) will be included as attachments with this Contract.

Purchasing Operations is the sole point of contact in the State with regard to all procurement and Contractual matters relating to the commodities and/or services described herein. <u>DMB-PO is the only</u> State office authorized to change, modify, amend, alter or clarify the prices, specifications, terms and conditions of a Contract.

The Contractor Administrator for this Contract is:

Lymon C. Hunter, CPPB Department of Management and Budget - Purchasing Operations Mason Building—2nd Floor P.O. Box 30026 Lansing, Michigan 48909 (517) 241-1145 HunterL@Michigan.gov

2.003 Contract Compliance Inspector (CCI)

Upon receipt at DMB-Purchasing Operations of the properly executed Contract, it is anticipated that the Director of DMB Purchasing Operations, in consultation with the client State Agency, will direct that the person named below, or any other person so designated, be authorized to monitor and coordinate the activities for the Contractor on a day-to-day basis during its term. However, monitoring of this Contractor implies no authority to change, modify, clarify, amend, or otherwise alter the prices, terms, conditions and specifications of such Contractor as that authority is retained by the Purchasing Operations. The Contract Compliance Inspector for the Contract will be identified on each individual location specification sheet (LSS).

2.004 Project Manager

The individual(s) who will oversee the work to be performed on the Contract, will be named in the final Contract that will be awarded as a result of the solicitation.

2.02 Contract Objectives/Scope/Background - Reserved

- 2.021 Background
- 2.022 Purpose
- 2.023 Objectives and Scope
- 2.024 Interpretation Reserved
- 2.025 Form, Function and Utility

If the Contract is for use of more than one State agency and if the Deliverable/Service does not meet the form, function, and utility required by that State agency, that agency may, subject to State purchasing policies, procure the Deliverable/Service from another source.

2.03 Legal Effect and Term 2.031 Legal Effect

Except as otherwise agreed in writing by the parties, the State assumes no liability for costs incurred by Contractor or payment under the Contractor, until Contractor is notified in writing that the Contractor (or Change Order) has been approved by the State Administrative Board (if required), approved and signed by all the parties, and a Purchase Order against the Contractor has been issued.

2.032 Contract Term

The term of the Contract will be for approximately three years and will commence with the issuance of a Contract. This will be approximately <u>September 03, 2008 through September 03, 2011</u>.

All outstanding Purchase Orders shall also expire upon the termination (cancellation for any of the reasons listed in 2.210) of the Contractor, unless otherwise extended pursuant to the Contractor. Absent an early termination for any reason, Purchase Orders issued but not expired, by the end of the Contractor's stated term, will remain in effect for the balance of the fiscal year for which they were issued.

2.033 Renewal(s)

The Contract may be renewed in writing by mutual agreement of the parties not less than thirty (30) days before its expiration. No options have been included for the Contract term.

2.04 Contractor Personnel

2.041 Contractor Personnel

Personnel Qualifications. All persons assigned by Contractor to the performance of Services under the Contract shall be employees of Contractor or its majority-owned (directly or indirectly, at any tier) subsidiaries (or a State-approved Subcontractor) and shall be fully qualified to perform the work assigned to them. Contractor shall include a similar provision in any subcontractor entered into with a Subcontractor. For the purposes of the Contractor, independent Contractors engaged by Contractor solely in a staff augmentation role shall be treated by the State as if they were employees of Contractor for the Contractor only; however, the State understands that the relationship between Contractor and Subcontractor is an independent Contractor relationship.

2.042 Contractor Identification

Contractor employees shall be clearly identifiable while on State property by wearing an issued badge, and/or uniforms as required by the CCI. Contractor employees are required to clearly identify themselves and the company they work for whenever making contact with State personnel by telephone or other means.

2.043 Cooperation with Third Parties

Contractor agrees to cause its personnel and the personnel of any Subcontractors to cooperate with the State and its agents and other Contractors including the State's Quality Assurance personnel, and, as reasonably requested by the State, to provide to the State's agents and other Contractors with reasonable access to Contractor's Project personnel, systems and facilities to the extent they relate to activities specifically associated with the Contractor and will not interfere or jeopardize the safety or operation of the systems or facilities and provided Contractor receives reasonable prior written notice of such request. The State acknowledges that Contractor's time schedule for the Contractor is very specific and agrees not to unnecessarily or unreasonably interfere with, delay or otherwise impeded Contractor's performance under the Contractor with such requests for access.

2.044 SubContracting by Contractor

- (a) Contractor shall have full responsibility for the successful performance and completion of all of the Services and Deliverables. The State will consider Contractor to be the sole point of contact with regard to all Contractual matters under the Contractor, including payment of any and all charges for Services and Deliverables.
- (b) Contractor shall not delegate any duties under this Contractor to a Subcontractor unless the Department of Management and Budget, Office of Purchasing Operations has given written consent to such delegation. The State shall have the right of prior written approval of all Subcontractors and to require Contractor to replace any Subcontractors found, in the reasonable judgment of the State, to be unacceptable. The State's request shall be written with reasonable detail outlining the reasons for the removal request. Additionally, the State's request shall be based on legitimate, good faith reasons. Replacement Subcontractor(s) for the removed Subcontractor shall be fully qualified for the position. If the State exercises this right, and the Contractor cannot immediately replace the removed Subcontractor, the State will agree to an equitable adjustment in schedule or other terms that may be affected by the State's required removal.

If any such incident with a removed Subcontractor results in delay not reasonable anticipatable under the circumstances and which is attributable to the State, the applicable SLAs for the affected Work will not be counted in **Section 2.076** for a time agreed upon by the parties.

- In any subcontractors entered into by Contractor for the performance of the Services, Contractor shall (c) require the Subcontractor, to the extent of the Services to be performed by the Subcontractor, to be bound to Contractor by the terms of the Contractor and to assume toward Contractor all of the obligations and responsibilities that Contractor, by the Contractor, assumes toward the State. The State reserves the right to receive copies of and review all subcontractors, although Contractor may delete or mask any proprietary information, including pricing, contained in such Contractors before providing them to the State. The management of any Subcontractor will be the responsibility of Contractor, and Contractor shall remain responsible for the performance of its Subcontractors to the same extent as if Contractor had not subcontracted such performance. Contractor shall make all payments to Subcontractors or suppliers of Contractor. Except as otherwise agreed in writing by the State and Contractor, the State will not be obligated to direct payments for the Services other than to Contractor. The State's written approval of any Subcontractor engaged by Contractor to perform any obligation under the Contractor shall not relieve Contractor of any obligations or performance required under the Contractor. Attached as Exhibit A is a list of the Subcontractors, if any, approved by the State as of the execution of the Contract, together with a copy of the applicable subcontractor.
- (d) Except where specifically approved in writing by the State on a case-by-case basis, Contractor shall flow down the obligations in Sections 2.040, 2.110, 2.150, 2.160, 2.171(c), 2.172(b), 2.180, 2.260, 2.276, 2.297 in all of its agreements with any Subcontractors.
- (e) The Contractor shall select subcontractors (including suppliers) on a competitive basis to the maximum practical extent consistent with the objectives and requirements of the Contractor.

2.045 Contractor Responsibility for Personnel

Contractor shall be responsible for all acts and omissions of its employees, as well as the acts and omissions of any other personnel furnished by Contractor to perform the Services.

2.05 State Standards

- 2.051 Existing Technology Standards RESERVED
- 2.052 PM Methodology Standards RESERVED
- 2.053 Adherence to Portal Technology Tools RESERVED
- 2.054 Acceptable Use Policy RESERVED

2.06 Deliverables

2.061 Ordering

Any Services/Deliverables to be furnished under the Contract shall be ordered by issuance of written Purchase Orders/Blanket Purchase Order by the State after approval by the Contract Administrator or his/her designee. All orders are subject to the terms and conditions of the Contract. In the event of conflict between an order and the Contract, the Contract shall take precedence as stated in **Section 2.293**. In no event shall any additional terms and conditions contained on a Purchase Order/Blanket Purchase Order be applicable, unless specifically contained in that Purchase Order/Blanket Purchase Order's accompanying Statement of Work.

- 2.062 Software RESERVED
- 2.063 Hardware RESERVED
- 2.064 Equipment to be New and Prohibited Products RESERVED

2.07 Performance

2.071 Performance, In General

The State engages Contractor to execute the Contract and perform the Services/provide the Deliverables, and Contractor undertakes to execute and complete the Contract in its entirety in accordance with the terms and conditions of the Contract and with the participation of State representatives as specified in the Contract.

2.072 Time of Performance

- (a) Contractor shall use commercially reasonable efforts to provide the resources necessary to complete all Services and Deliverables in accordance with the time schedules contained in the Statements of Work and other Exhibits governing the work, and with professional quality.
- (b) Without limiting the generality of Section 2.072(a), Contractor shall notify the State in a timely manner upon becoming aware of any circumstances that may reasonably be expected to jeopardize the timely and successful completion of any Deliverables/Services on the scheduled due dates in the latest State-approved delivery schedule and, in such event, shall inform the State of the projected actual delivery date.
- (c) If Contractor believes that a delay in performance by the State has caused or will cause Contractor to be unable to perform its obligations in accordance with specified Contractor time periods, Contractor shall notify the State in a timely manner and shall use commercially reasonable efforts to perform its obligations in accordance with such Contractor time periods notwithstanding the State's failure. Contractor will not be in default for a delay in performance to the extent such delay is caused by the State.

2.073 Liquidated Damages - RESERVED

2.074 Bankruptcy

If Contractor shall file for protection under the bankruptcy laws, or if an involuntary petition shall be filed against Contractor and not removed within thirty (30) days, or if the Contractor becomes insolvent, be adjudicated bankrupt, or if it should make a general assignment for the benefit of creditors, or if a receiver shall be appointed due to its insolvency, and Contractor and/or its affiliates are unable to provide reasonable assurances that Contractor and/or its affiliates can deliver the services provided herein, the State may, without prejudice to any other right or remedy, terminate the Contractor, in whole or in part, and, at its option, may take possession of the "Work in Process" and finish such Works in Process by whatever appropriate method the State may deem expedient. Contractor will fix appropriate notices or labels on the Work in Process shall be stored separately from other stock and marked conspicuously with labels indicating ownership by the State.

To secure the State's progress payments before the delivery of any services or materials required for the execution of Contractor's obligations hereunder, and any work which Contractor may subcontractor in the support of the performance of its obligations hereunder, title shall vest in the State to the extent the State has made progress payments hereunder.

2.075 Time is of the Essence

The Contractor agrees that time is of the essence in the performance of the Contractor's obligations under the Contract.

Failure of service crew member(s) to report to job site on time and/or satisfactorily provide specified services as needed may result in an assessment of fines defined in the Deductions portion in Article 1.

2.076 Service Level Agreements (SLAs)- RESERVED

- 2.08 Delivery and Acceptance of Deliverables 2.081 Delivery Responsibilities - RESERVED
 - 2.082 Delivery of Deliverables RESERVED
 - 2.083 Testing RESERVED
 - 2.084 Approval of Deliverables, In General RESERVED
 - 2.085 Process For Approval of Written Deliverables RESERVED
 - 2.086 Process for Approval of Services RESERVED
 - 2.087 Process for Approval of Physical Deliverables RESERVED
 - 2.088 Final Acceptance RESERVED

2.09 Financial

- 2.091 Pricing
 - (a) Fixed Prices for Services:
 - Each Statement of Work/PO issued under the Contract shall specify (or indicate by reference to the appropriate Contract Exhibit) the firm, fixed prices for all Services, and the associated payment milestones and payment amounts. To the extent the parties agree that certain specific Services will be provided on a time and materials basis, such Services shall be provided at the Amendment Labor Rates (Article 1). The State may make progress payments to the Contractor when requested as work progresses, but not more frequently than monthly, in amounts approved by the Contract Administrator, after negotiation. Contractor must show verification of measurable progress at the time of requesting progress payments.
 - (b) Adjustments for Reductions in Scope of Services/Deliverables:

If the scope of the Services under any Statement of Work issued under the Contract is subsequently reduced by the State, the parties shall negotiate an equitable reduction in Contractor's charges under such Statement of Work commensurate with the reduction in scope, using the rates in **Article 1 and the Location Specification Sheet (LSS)** unless specifically identified in an applicable Statement of Work.

- (c) Services/Deliverables Covered: For all Services/Deliverables to be provided by Contractor (and its Subcontractors, if any) under the Contract, the State shall not be obligated to pay any amounts in addition to the charges specified in the Contract.
- (d) Labor Rates: All time and material charges will be at the rates specified in Article 1 and the Location Specification Sheet (LSS).

2.092 Invoicing and Payment Procedures and Terms

- (a) Invoicing and Payment In General
 - (i) Each Statement of Work issued under the Contract shall list (or indicate by reference to the appropriate Contract Exhibit) the prices for all Services, equipment and commodities to be provided, and the associated payment milestones and payment amounts.
 - (ii) Each Contractor invoice will show details as to charges by Service component and location at a level of detail reasonably necessary to satisfy the State's accounting and charge-back requirements. The charges for Services billed on a time and materials basis shall be determined based on the actual number of hours of Services performed, at the applicable Labor Rates specified in Article 1 and the Location Specification Sheet (LSS).
Invoices for Services performed on a time and materials basis will show, for each individual, the number of hours of Services performed during the billing period, the billable skill/labor category for such person and the applicable hourly billing rate. Prompt payment by the State is contingent on the Contractor's invoices showing the amount owed by the State minus any holdback amount to be retained by the State in accordance with **Section 2.094**.

- (iii) Correct invoices will be due and payable by the State, in accordance with the State's standard payment procedure as specified in 1984 Public Act No. 279, MCL 17.51 et seq., within forty-five (45) days after receipt, provided the State determines that the invoice was properly rendered.
- (b) Taxes (See Section 2.305 and Article 3, Section 3.022-3.024 for additional) The State is exempt from Federal Excise Tax, State and Local Sales Taxes, and Use Tax with respect to the sale to and use by it of tangible personal property. Such taxes shall not be included in Contractor prices as long as the State maintains such exemptions. Copies of all tax exemption certificates shall be supplied to Contractor, if requested.

(c) Out-of-Pocket Expenses - RESERVED

(d) **Pro-ration - RESERVED**

(e) Antitrust Assignment

The Contractor assigns to the State any claim for overcharges resulting from antitrust violations to the extent that those violations concern materials or services supplied by third parties to the Contractor, toward fulfillment of the Contract.

(f) Final Payment

The making of final payment by the State to Contractor does not constitute a waiver by either party of any rights or other claims as to the other party's continuing obligations under the Contract, nor will it constitute a waiver of any claims by one party against the other arising from unsettled claims or failure by a party to comply with the Contractor, including claims for Services and Deliverables not reasonably known until after acceptance to be defective or substandard. Contractor's acceptance of final payment by the State under the Contract shall constitute a waiver of all claims by Contractor against the State for payment under the Contract, other than those claims previously filed in writing on a timely basis and still unsettled.

2.093 State Funding Obligation

The State's obligation under the Contract is payable only and solely from funds appropriated for the purpose of the Contract. Contractor acknowledges and agrees that all funds for payments after the end of the current fiscal year are subject to the availability of a legislative appropriation for the purpose of the Contract. Events of non-appropriation are addressed further in **Section 2.210** of this Contract.

2.094 Holdback - RESERVED

2.095 Electronic Payment Availability

Public Act 533 of 2004 <u>requires</u> that payments under this Contract be processed by electronic funds transfer (EFT). Contractor is required to register to receive payments by EFT at the Contractor & Payment Express website (<u>www.cpexpress.state.mi.us</u>).

2.10 Contractor Management

2.101 Contractor Management Responsibility

- (a) Contractor shall have overall responsibility for managing and successfully performing and completing the Services/Deliverables, subject to the overall direction and supervision of the State and with the participation and support of the State as specified in the Contract. Contractor's duties will include monitoring and reporting the State's performance of its participation and support responsibilities (as well as Contractor's own responsibilities) and providing timely notice to the State in Contractor's reasonable opinion if the State's failure to perform its responsibilities in accordance with Article 1 (Project Plan) is likely to delay the timely achievement of any Contractor tasks.
- (b) The Services/Deliverables will be provided by the Contractor either directly or through its affiliates, subsidiaries, subcontractors or resellers. Regardless of the entity providing the Service/Deliverable, the Contractor will act as a single point of contact coordinating these entities to meet the State's need for Services/Deliverables. Nothing in the Contract, however, shall be construed to authorize or require any party to violate any applicable law or regulation in its performance of the Contract.

2.102 Problem and Contractor Management Procedures

The Contract and the applicable Statements of Work will govern problem Management and Contract Management procedures.

- 2.103 Reports and Meetings RESERVED
- 2.104 System Changes RESERVED
- 2.105 RESERVED

2.106 Change Requests

The State reserves the right to request, from time to time, any changes to the requirements and specifications of the Contract and the work to be performed by the Contractor under the Contract. During the course of ordinary business, it may become necessary for the State to discontinue certain business practices or create Additional Services/Deliverables. At a minimum, to the extent applicable, the State would like the Contractor to provide a detailed outline of all work to be done, including tasks necessary to accomplish the services/deliverables, timeframes, listing of key personnel assigned, estimated hours for each individual per task, and a complete and detailed cost justification.

If the State requests or directs the Contractor to perform any Services/Deliverables that are outside the scope of the Contractor's responsibilities under the Contract ("New Work"), the Contractor must notify the State promptly, and before commencing performance of the requested activities, that it believes the requested activities are New Work. If the Contractor fails to notify the State before commencing performance of the requested activities performance of the requested activities, any such activities performed before the Contractor gives notice shall be conclusively considered to be in-scope Services/Deliverables, not New Work.

If the State requests or directs the Contractor to perform any services or provide deliverables that are consistent with and similar to the Services/Deliverables being provided by the Contractor under the Contract, but which the Contractor reasonably and in good faith believes are not included within the Statements of Work, then before performing such services or providing such deliverables, the Contractor shall notify the State in writing that it considers the services or deliverables to be an Additional Service/Deliverable for which the Contractor should receive additional compensation. If the Contractor does not so notify the State, the Contractor shall have no right to claim thereafter that it is entitled to additional compensation for performing that service or providing that deliverable. If the Contractor does so notify the State, then such a service or deliverable shall be governed by the Change Request procedure in this Section.

In the event prices or service levels are not acceptable to the State, the Additional Services or New Work shall be subject to competitive bidding based upon the specifications.

(a) State Requests:

If the State should require Contractor to perform New Work, Additional Services or make changes to the Services that would affect the Contract completion schedule or the amount of compensation due Contractor (a "Change"), the State shall submit a written request for Contractor to furnish a proposal for carrying out the requested Change (a "Change Request").

- (b) Contractor Recommendations: Contractor shall be entitled to propose a Change to the State, on its own initiative, should it be of the opinion that this would benefit the Contractor.
- (c) Upon receipt of a Change Request or on its own initiative, Contractor shall examine the implications of the requested Change on the technical specifications, Contractor schedule and price of the Deliverables and Services and shall submit to the State without undue delay a written proposal for carrying out the Change. Contractor's proposal will include any associated changes in the technical specifications, Contractor schedule and price and method of pricing of the Services. If the Change is to be performed on a time and materials basis, the Amendment Labor Rates shall apply to the provision of such Services. If Contractor provides a written proposal and should Contractor be of the opinion that a requested Change is not to be recommended, it shall communicate its opinion to the State but shall nevertheless carry out the Change as specified in the written proposal if the State directs it to do so.
- (e) By giving Contractor written notice within a reasonable time, the State shall be entitled to accept a Contractor proposal for Change, to reject it or to reach another agreement with Contractor. Should the parties agree on carrying out a Change, a written Contractor Change Notice shall be prepared and issued under this Contractor, describing the Change and its effects on the Services and any affected components of the Contract (a "Contract Change Notice").
- (f) No proposed Change shall be performed until the proposed Change has been specified in a duly executed Contract Change Notice issued by the Department of Management and Budget, Purchasing Operations.
- (g) If the State requests or directs Contractor to perform any activities that Contractor believes constitute a change, Contractor must notify the State that it believes the requested activities are a change prior to commencing the performance of the requested activities. If Contractor fails to so notify the State prior to commencing performance of the requested activities, such activities shall be considered to be performed gratuitously by Contractor, and Contractor shall not have any right thereafter to assert any claim for additional compensation or time for the performance of such activities. If Contractor commences performance of gratuitous services outside the scope of the Contract and subsequently elects to stop performing such out-of-scope services, Contractor must, at the request of the State, back out or reverse any changes resulting from such performance that would adversely affect the Contractor.

2.107 Management Tools - RESERVED

2.111 Records and Inspections

The Contractor agrees that the State may, upon 24-hour notice, perform an audit at Contractor's location(s) to determine if the Contractor is complying with the requirements of the Contract. The Contractor agrees to cooperate with the State during the audit and produce all records and documentation that verifies compliance with the Contract requirements.

2.112 Errors

- (a) If the audit demonstrates any errors in the statements provided to the State, then the amount in error shall be reflected as a credit or debit on the next invoice and in subsequent invoices until the amount is paid or refunded in full. However, a credit or debit may not be carried for more than four (4) quarterly statements. If a balance remains after four (4) quarterly statements, then the remaining amount will be due as a payment or refund within forty-five (45) days of the last quarterly statement that the balance appeared on or termination of the Contract, whichever is earlier.
- (b) In addition to other available remedies, the difference between the payment received and the correct payment amount is greater than ten percent (10%), then the Contractor shall pay all of the reasonable costs of the audit.

2.12 State Responsibilities

2.121 State Performance Obligations

- (a) Equipment and Other Resources. To facilitate Contractor's performance of the Services/Deliverables, the State shall provide to Contractor such equipment and resources as identified in the Statements of Work or other Contractor Exhibits as items to be provided by the State.
- (b) Facilities. The State shall designate space as determined by the CCI as long as it is available and as provided in the Statement of Work, to house Contractor's personnel whom the parties agree will perform the Services/Deliverables at State facilities (collectively, the "State Facilities"). Contractor shall have reasonable access to, and unless agreed otherwise by the parties in writing shall observe and comply with all rules and regulations relating to, each of the State Facilities (including hours of operation) used by Contractor in the course of providing the Services. Contractor agrees that it will not, without the prior written consent of the State, use any State Facilities or access any State information systems provided for Contractor's use, or to which Contractor otherwise gains access in the course of performing the Services, for any purpose other than providing the Services to the State.
- (c) Return. Contractor shall be responsible for returning to the State any State-furnished equipment, facilities and other resources when no longer required for the Contractor in the same condition as when provided by the State, reasonable wear and tear excepted.
- (d) Except as otherwise provided in Section 2.220, the State's failure to perform its responsibilities, as set forth in the Contract shall not be deemed to be grounds for termination by Contractor. However, Contractor will not be liable for any default or delay in the performance of its obligations under the Contract to the extent such default or delay is caused by nonperformance of the State's obligations under the Contract, provided Contractor provides the State with reasonable written notice of such nonperformance and Contractor uses commercially reasonable efforts to perform notwithstanding the State's failure to perform. In addition, if the State's nonperformance of its responsibilities under the Contract materially increases the time required for Contractor's performance or Contractor's cost of performance, Contractor shall be entitled to seek an equitable extension via the Change Request process described in Section 2.106.

2.13 Security

2.131 Background Checks

The Contractor shall authorize the investigation of its personnel proposed to have access to State facilities and systems on a case-by-case basis.

The scope of the background check is at the discretion of the State and the results will be used to determine Contractor personnel eligibility for working within State facilities and systems. Such investigations will include Michigan State Police Background checks (ICHAT) and may include the National Crime Information Center (NCIC) Finger Prints.

Proposed Contractor personnel may be required to complete and submit an RI-8 Fingerprint Card for the NCIC Finger Print Check. Any request for background checks will be initiated by the State and will be reasonably related to the type of work requested.

All Contractor personnel will also be expected to comply with the State's security and acceptable use policies for State IT equipment and resources. See <u>http://www.michigan.gov/ditservice/0,1607,7-179-25781-73760--,00.html</u>. Furthermore, Contractor personnel will be expected to agree to the State's security and acceptable use policies before the Contractor personnel will be accepted as a resource to perform work for the State.

It is expected the Contractor will present these documents to the prospective employee before the Contractor presents the individual to the State as a proposed resource. Contractor staff will be expected to comply with all Physical Security procedures in place within the facilities where they are working.

2.140 Reserved

2.15 Confidentiality

2.151 Freedom of Information

All information in any proposal submitted to the State by Contractor and the Contract is subject to the provisions of the Michigan Freedom of Information Act, 1976 Public Act No. 442, as amended, MCL 15.231, et seq (the "FOIA").

2.152 Confidentiality

Contractor and the State each acknowledge that the other possesses and will continue to possess confidential information that has been developed or received by it. As used in this Section, "Confidential Information" of Contractor shall mean all non-public proprietary information of Contractor (other than Confidential Information of the State as defined below), which is marked confidential, restricted, and proprietary, or with a similar designation. "Confidential Information" of the State shall mean any information which is retained in confidence by the State (or otherwise required to be held in confidence by the State pursuant to applicable federal, state and local laws and regulations) or which, in the case of tangible materials provided to Contractor by the State pursuant to its performance under the Contract, is marked as confidential, proprietary or with a similar designation by the State. In the case of information of either Contractor or the State "Confidential Information" shall exclude any information (including this Contractor) that is publicly available pursuant to the Michigan FOIA.

2.153 Protection of Confidential Information

The State and Contractor will each use at least the same degree of care to prevent disclosing to third parties the Confidential Information of the other as it employs to avoid unauthorized disclosure, publication or dissemination of its own confidential information of like character, but in no event less than reasonable care. Neither Contractor nor the State will (i) make any use of the Confidential Information of the other except as contemplated by the Contractor, (ii) acquire any right in or assert any lien against the Confidential Information of the other, or (iii) if requested to do so, refuse for any reason to promptly return the other party's Confidential Information to the other party. Each party will limit disclosure of the other party's Confidential Information to employees and Subcontractors who must have access in order to fulfill the purposes of this Contractor. Disclosure to, and use by, a Subcontractor is permissible where (A) use of a Subcontractor is authorized under this Contractor, (B) such disclosure is necessary or otherwise naturally occurs in connection with work that is within such Subcontractor's scope of responsibility, and (C) Contractor obligates the Subcontractor in a written Contractor to maintain the State's Confidential Information in confidence. At the State's request, any employee of Contractor and of any Subcontractor having access or continued access to the State's Confidential Information may be required to execute an acknowledgment that the employee has been advised of Contractor's and the Subcontractor's obligations under this Section and of the employee's obligation to Contractor or Subcontractor, as the case may be, to protect such Confidential Information from unauthorized use or disclosure.

2.154 Exclusions

Notwithstanding the foregoing, the provisions of this Section will not apply to any particular information which the State or Contractor can demonstrate (i) was, at the time of disclosure to it, in the public domain; (ii) after disclosure to it, is published or otherwise becomes part of the public domain through no fault of the receiving party; (iii) was in the possession of the receiving party at the time of disclosure to it without an obligation of confidentiality; (iv) was received after disclosure to it from a third party who had a lawful right to disclose such information to it without any obligation to restrict its further disclosure; or (v) was independently developed by the receiving party without reference to Confidential Information of the furnishing party. Further, the provisions of this Section will not apply to any particular Confidential Information, provided that the receiving party (i) promptly provides the furnishing party with notice of the legal request, and (ii) assists the furnishing party.

2.155 No Implied Rights

Nothing contained in this Section shall be construed as obligating a party to disclose any particular Confidential Information to the other party, or as granting to or conferring on a party, expressly or impliedly, any right or license to the Confidential Information of the other party.

2.156 Remedies

Each party acknowledges that, if it breaches (or attempts or threatens to breach) its obligations under this Section, the other party may be irreparably harmed. Accordingly, if a court of competent jurisdiction should find that a party has breached (or attempted or threatened to breach) any such obligations, the non-breaching party shall be entitled to seek an injunction preventing such breach (or attempted or threatened breach).

2.157 Security Breach Notification

In the event of a breach of this Section, Contractor shall take (i) prompt corrective action to cure any such deficiencies and (ii) any action pertaining to such unauthorized disclosure required by applicable federal and state laws and regulations. Contractor and the State will cooperate to mitigate, to the extent practicable, the effects of any breach, intrusion, or unauthorized use or disclosure. Contractor shall report to the State in writing any use or disclosure of Confidential Information, whether suspected or actual, other than as provided for by the Contractor within ten (10) days of becoming aware of such use or disclosure or such shorter time period as is reasonable under the circumstances.

2.158 Survival

The parties' respective obligations under this Section shall survive the termination or expiration of the Contract for any reason.

2.159 Destruction of Confidential Information

Promptly upon termination or cancellation of the Contract for any reason, Contractor shall certify to the State that Contractor has destroyed all State Confidential Information.

2.160 Proprietary Rights - RESERVED

2.170 Warranties and Representations

The foregoing express warranties are in lieu of all other warranties and each party expressly disclaims all other warranties, express or implied, by operation of law or otherwise including but not limited to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose.

2.171 Warranties and Representations

The Contractor represents and warrants:

- (a) It is capable in all respects of fulfilling and shall fulfill all of its obligations under the Contractor. The performance of all obligations under the Contract shall be provided in a timely, professional, and workman-like manner and shall meet the performance and operational standards required under the Contract.
- (b) The Location Specification Sheet(s), Attachments and Exhibits identify the services necessary to operate in compliance with the Contractor's requirements and other standards of performance.
- (c) The Contractor signatory has the power and authority, including any necessary corporate authorizations, necessary to enter into the Contract, on behalf of Contractor.
- (d) It is qualified and registered to transact business in all locations where required.

- (e) The prices proposed by Contractor were arrived at independently, without consultation, communication, or agreement with any other Bidder for the purpose of restricting competition; the prices quoted were not knowingly disclosed by Contractor to any other bidder; and no attempt was made by Contractor to induce any other person to submit or not submit a proposal for the purpose of restricting competition.
- (f) All financial statements, reports, and other information furnished by Contractor to the State as part of its response to the RFP or otherwise in connection with the award of the Contractor fairly and accurately represent the business, properties, financial condition, and results of operations of Contractor as of the respective dates, or for the respective periods, covered by such financial statements, reports, other information. Since the respective dates or periods covered by such financial statements, reports, or other information, there has been no material adverse change in the business, properties, financial condition, or results of operations of Contractor.
- (g) All written information furnished to the State by or behalf of Contractor in connection with this Contract, including its bid, it true, accurate, and complete, and contains no untrue statement of material fact or omits any material fact necessary to make such information not misleading.
- (h) It is not in material default or breach of any other Contractor or agreement that it may have with the State or any of its departments, commissions, boards, or agencies. Contractor further represents and warrants that it has not been a party to any Contract with the State or any of its departments that was terminated by the State or such department within the previous five (5) years for the reason that Contractor failed to perform or otherwise breached an obligation of such Contractor.

2.172 Consequences for Breach

In addition to any remedies available in law, if the Contractor breaches any of the warranties contained in this section, such breach may be considered as a default in the performance of a material obligation of the Contractor.

2.18 Insurance

2.181 Liability Insurance

(a) Liability Insurance

The Contractor is required to provide proof of the minimum levels of insurance coverage as indicated below. The purpose of this coverage shall be to protect the State from claims which may arise out of or result from the Contractor's performance of services under the terms of the Contractor, whether such services are performed by the Contractor, or by any subcontractor, or by anyone directly or indirectly employed by any of them, or by anyone for whose acts they may be liable.

The Contractor waives all rights against the State of Michigan, its departments, divisions, agencies, offices, commissions, officers, employees and agents for recovery of damages to the extent these damages are covered by the insurance policies the Contractor is required to maintain pursuant to the Contractor.

All insurance coverage's provided relative to this Contractor/Purchase Order are PRIMARY and NON-CONTRIBUTING to any comparable liability insurance (including self-insurances) carried by the State.

The insurance shall be written for not less than any minimum coverage specified in the Contractor or required by law, whichever is greater.

The insurers selected by Contractor shall have an A.M. Best rating of A or better, or as otherwise approved in writing by the State, or if such ratings are no longer available, with a comparable rating from a recognized insurance rating agency. Companies that have been approved to do business in the State shall issue all policies of insurance required in this Contractor.

See http://www.mi.gov/cis/0,1607,7-154-10555_22535---,00.html.

Where specific limits are shown, they are the minimum acceptable limits. If Contractor's policy contains higher limits, the State shall be entitled to coverage to the extent of such higher limits.

Before both parties sign the Contractor or before the purchase order is issued by the State, the Contractor must furnish to the Director of Purchasing Operations, certificate(s) of insurance verifying insurance coverage ("Certificates"). The Certificate must be on the standard "accord" form or equivalent. **THE CONTRACT OR PURCHASE ORDER NO. MUST BE SHOWN ON THE CERTIFICATE OF INSURANCE TO ASSURE CORRECT FILING.** All Certificate(s) are to be prepared and submitted by the Insurance Provider. All Certificate(s) shall contain a provision indicating that coverage's afforded under the policies WILL NOT BE CANCELLED, MATERIALLY CHANGED, OR NOT RENEWED without THIRTY (30) days prior written notice, except for ten (10) days for non-payment of premium, having been given to the Director of Purchasing Operations, Department of Management and Budget. The notice must include the Contract or Purchase Order number affected and be mailed to: Director, Purchasing Operations, Department of Management and Budget. Fo. Box 30026, Lansing, Michigan 48909. Failure to provide evidence of coverage, may, at the State's sole option, result in the Contractor's termination.

The Contractor is required to pay for and provide the type and amount of insurance checked **Z** below:

1. Commercial General Liability with the following minimum coverage:

\$2,000,000 General Aggregate Limit other than Products/Completed Operations
\$2,000,000 Products/Completed Operations Aggregate Limit
\$1,000,000 Personal & Advertising Injury Limit
\$1,000,000 Each Occurrence Limit
\$500,000 Fire Damage Limit (any one fire)

The Contractor must list the State of Michigan, its departments, divisions, agencies, offices, commissions, officers, employees and agents as ADDITIONAL INSUREDS on the Commercial General Liability certificate. The Contractor also agrees to provide evidence that insurance policies contain a waiver of subrogation by the insurance company.

☑ 2. If a motor vehicle is used to provide services or products under the Contractor, the Contractor must have vehicle liability insurance on any auto including owned, hired and non-owned vehicles used in Contractor's business for bodily injury and property damage as required by law.

The Contractor must list the State of Michigan, its departments, divisions, agencies, offices, commissions, officers, employees and agents as ADDITIONAL INSUREDS on the vehicle liability certificate. The Contractor also agrees to provide evidence that insurance policies contain a waiver of subrogation by the insurance company.

☑ 3. Workers' compensation coverage must be provided in accordance with applicable laws governing the employees and employers work activities in the state of the Contractor's domicile. If a self-insurer provides the applicable coverage, proof must be provided of approved self-insured authority by the jurisdiction of domicile. For employees working outside of the state of qualification, Contractor must provide appropriate certificates of insurance proving mandated coverage levels for the jurisdictions where the employees' activities occur.

Any certificates of insurance received must also provide a list of states where the coverage is applicable.

The Contractor also agrees to provide evidence that insurance policies contain a waiver of subrogation by the insurance company. This provision shall not be applicable where prohibited or limited by the laws of the jurisdiction in which the work is to be performed.

4. Employers liability insurance with the following minimum limits:

\$100,000 each accident \$100,000 each employee by disease \$500,000 aggregate disease

(b) Subcontractors

Except where the State has approved in writing a Contractor subcontractor with other insurance provisions, Contractor shall require all of its Subcontractors under the Contractor to purchase and maintain the insurance coverage as described in this Section for the Contractor in connection with the performance of work by those Subcontractors. Alternatively, Contractor may include any Subcontractors under Contractor's insurance on the coverage required in this Section. Subcontractor(s) shall fully comply with the insurance coverage required in this Section. Failure of Subcontractor(s) to comply with insurance requirements does not limit Contractor's liability or responsibility.

(c) Certificates of Insurance and Other Requirements

Contractor shall furnish to the Office of Purchasing Operations certificate(s) of insurance verifying insurance coverage or providing satisfactory evidence of self-insurance as required in this Section (the "Certificates"). Before the Contractor is signed, and not less than 20 days before the insurance expiration date every year thereafter, the Contractor shall provide evidence that the State and its agents, officers and employees are listed as additional insured's under each commercial general liability and commercial automobile liability policy. In the event the State approves the representation of the State by the insurer's attorney, the attorney may be required to be designated as a Special Assistant Attorney General by the Attorney General of the State of Michigan.

Contractor shall maintain all required insurance coverage throughout the term of the Contractor and any extensions thereto and, in the case of claims-made Commercial General Liability policies, shall secure tail coverage for at least three (3) years following the expiration or termination for any reason of the Contractor. The minimum limits of coverage specified above are not intended, and shall not be construed, to limit any liability or indemnity of Contractor under the Contractor to any indemnified party or other persons. Contractor shall be responsible for all deductibles with regard to such insurance. If Contractor fails to pay any premium for required insurance as specified in the Contractor, or if any insurer cancels or significantly reduces any required insurance as specified in the Contractor without the State's written consent, at the State's election (but without any obligation to do so) after the State has given Contractor at least thirty (30) days written notice, the State may pay such premium or procure similar insurance coverage from another company or companies; and at the State's election, the State may deduct the entire cost (or part thereof) from any payment due Contractor, or Contractor shall pay the entire cost (or any part thereof) upon demand by the State.

2.19 Indemnification

2.191 Indemnification

(a) General Indemnification:

To the extent permitted by law, the Contractor shall indemnify, defend and hold harmless the State from liability, including all claims and losses, and all related costs and expenses (including reasonable attorneys' fees and costs of investigation, litigation, settlement, judgments, interest and penalties), accruing or resulting to any person, firm or corporation that may be injured or damaged by the Contractor in the performance of the Contractor and that are attributable to the negligence or tortuous acts of the Contractor or any of its subcontractors, or by anyone else for whose acts any of them may be liable.

(b) Code Indemnification:

To the extent permitted by law, the Contractor shall indemnify, defend and hold harmless the State from any claim, loss, or expense arising from Contractor's breach of the No Surreptitious Code Warranty.

(c) Employee Indemnification:

- In any and all claims against the State of Michigan, its departments, divisions, agencies, sections, commissions, officers, employees and agents, by any employee of the Contractor or any of its subcontractors, the indemnification obligation under the Contractor shall not be limited in any way by the amount or type of damages, compensation or benefits payable by or for the Contractor or any of its subcontractors under worker's disability compensation acts, disability benefit acts or other employee benefit acts. This indemnification clause is intended to be comprehensive. Any overlap in provisions, or the fact that greater specificity is provided as to some categories of risk, is not intended to limit the scope of indemnification under any other provisions.
- (d) Patent/Copyright Infringement Indemnification: To the extent permitted by law, the Contractor shall indemnify, defend and hold harmless the State from and against all losses, liabilities, damages (including taxes), and all related costs and expenses (including reasonable attorneys' fees and costs of investigation, litigation, settlement, judgments, interest and penalties) incurred in connection with any action or proceeding threatened or brought against the State to the extent that such action or proceeding is based on a claim that any piece of equipment, software, commodity or service supplied by the Contractor or its subcontractors, or the operation of such equipment, software, commodity or service, or the use or reproduction of any documentation provided with such equipment, software, commodity or service infringes any United States patent, copyright, trademark or trade secret of any person or entity, which is enforceable under the laws of the United States.

In addition, should the equipment, software, commodity, or service, or its operation, become or in the State's or Contractor's opinion be likely to become, the subject of a claim of infringement, the Contractor shall, at the Contractor's sole expense, (i) procure for the State the right to continue using the equipment, software, commodity or service or, if such option is not reasonably available to the Contractor, (ii) replace or modify to the State's satisfaction the same with equipment, software, commodity or service of equivalent function and performance so that it becomes non-infringing, or, if such option is not reasonably available to Contractor, (iii) accept its return by the State with appropriate credits to the State against the Contractor's charges and reimburse the State for any losses or costs incurred as a consequence of the State ceasing its use and returning it.

Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Contractor shall have no obligation to indemnify or defend the State for, or to pay any costs, damages or attorneys' fees related to, any claim based upon (i) equipment developed based on written specifications of the State; or (ii) use of the equipment in a configuration other than implemented or approved in writing by the Contractor, including, but not limited to, any modification of the equipment by the State; or (iii) the combination, operation, or use of the equipment with equipment or software not supplied by the Contractor under the Contractor.

2.192 Continuation of Indemnification Obligations

The Contractor's duty to indemnify pursuant to this Section continues in full force and effect, notwithstanding the expiration or early cancellation of the Contract, with respect to any claims based on facts or conditions that occurred prior to expiration or cancellation.

2.193 Indemnification Procedures

The procedures set forth below shall apply to all indemnity obligations under the Contract:

(a) After receipt by the State of notice of the action or proceeding involving a claim in respect of which it will seek indemnification, the State shall promptly notify Contractor of such claim in writing and take or assist Contractor in taking, as the case may be, any reasonable action to avoid the imposition of a default judgment against Contractor. No failure to notify Contractor shall relieve Contractor of its indemnification obligations except to the extent that Contractor can demonstrate damages attributable to such failure. Within ten (10) days following receipt of written notice from the State relating to any claim, Contractor shall notify the State in writing whether Contractor agrees to assume control of the defense and settlement of that claim (a "Notice of Election"). After notifying Contractor of a claim and prior to the State receiving Contractor's Notice of Election, the State shall be entitled to defend against the claim, at Contractor's expense, and Contractor will be responsible for any reasonable costs incurred by the State in defending against the claim during such period.

- If Contractor delivers a Notice of Election relating to any claim: (i) the State shall be entitled to (b) participate in the defense of such claim and to employ counsel at its own expense to assist in the handling of such claim and to monitor and advise the State about the status and progress of the defense; (ii) Contractor shall, at the request of the State, demonstrate to the reasonable satisfaction of the State, Contractor's financial ability to carry out its defense and indemnity obligations under the Contract; (iii) Contractor shall periodically advise the State about the status and progress of the defense and shall obtain the prior written approval of the State before entering into any settlement of such claim or ceasing to defend against such claim and (iv) to the extent that any principles of Michigan governmental or public law may be involved or challenged, the State shall have the right, at its own expense, to control the defense of that portion of such claim involving the principles of Michigan governmental or public law. Notwithstanding the foregoing, the State may retain control of the defense and settlement of a claim by written notice to Contractor given within ten (10) days after the State's receipt of Contractor's information requested by the State pursuant to clause (ii) of this paragraph if the State determines that Contractor has failed to demonstrate to the reasonable satisfaction of the State Contractor's financial ability to carry out its defense and indemnity obligations under this Section. Any litigation activity on behalf of the State of Michigan, or any of its subdivisions pursuant to this Section, must be coordinated with the Department of Attorney General. In the event the insurer's attorney represents the State pursuant to this Section, the insurer's attorney may be required to be designated as a Special Assistant Attorney General by the Attorney General of the State of Michigan.
- (c) If Contractor does not deliver a Notice of Election relating to any claim of which it is notified by the State as provided above, the State shall have the right to defend the claim in such manner as it may deem appropriate, at the cost and expense of Contractor. If it is determined that the claim was one against which Contractor was required to indemnify the State, upon request of the State, Contractor shall promptly reimburse the State for all such reasonable costs and expenses.

2.20 Limits of Liability and Excusable Failure 2.201 Limits of Liability

The Contractor's liability for damages to the State shall be limited to two times the value of the Contract or \$200,000 which ever is higher. The foregoing limitation of liability shall not apply to claims for infringement of United States patent, copyright, trademarks or trade secrets; to claims for personal injury or damage to property caused by the gross negligence or willful misconduct of the Contractor; to claims covered by other specific provisions of the Contract calling for liquidated damages; or to court costs or attorney's fees awarded by a court in addition to damages after litigation based on the Contractor.

The State's liability for damages to the Contractor shall be limited to the value of the Contract.

Neither the Contractor nor the State shall be liable to each other, regardless of the form of action, for consequential, incidental, indirect, or special damages. This limitation of liability shall not apply to claims for infringement of United States patent, copyright, trademark or trade secrets; to claims for personal injury or damage to property caused by the gross negligence or willful misconduct of the Contractor; to claims covered by other specific provisions of this Contract calling for liquidated damages; or to court costs or attorney's fees awarded by a court in addition to damages after litigation based on this Contract.

2.202 Excusable Failure

Neither party will be liable for any default, damage or delay in the performance of its obligations under the Contract to the extent such default, damage or delay is caused by government regulations or requirements (executive, legislative, judicial, military or otherwise), power failure, electrical surges or current fluctuations, lightning, earthquake, war, water or other forces of nature or acts of God, delays or failures of transportation, equipment shortages, suppliers' failures, or acts or omissions of common carriers, fire; riots, civil disorders; strikes or other labor disputes, embargoes; injunctions (provided the injunction was not issued as a result of any fault or negligence of the party seeking to have its default or delay excused);

or any other cause beyond the reasonable control of such party; provided the non-performing party and its Subcontractors are without fault in causing such default or delay, and such default or delay could not have been prevented by reasonable precautions and cannot reasonably be circumvented by the non-performing party through the use of alternate sources, workaround plans or other means, including disaster recovery plans.

In such event, the non-performing party will be excused from any further performance or observance of the obligation(s) so affected for as long as such circumstances prevail and such party continues to use its commercially reasonable efforts to recommence performance or observance whenever and to whatever extent possible without delay and provided further that such party promptly notifies the other party in writing of the inception of the excusable failure occurrence, and also of its abatement or cessation.

If any of the above-enumerated circumstances substantially prevent, hinder, or delay Contractor's performance of the Services/provision of Deliverables for more than ten (10) Business Days, and the State determines that performance is not likely to be resumed within a period of time that is satisfactory to the State in its reasonable discretion, then at the State's option: (a) the State may procure the affected Services/Deliverables from an alternate source, and the State shall not be liable for payment for the unperformed Services/ Deliverables not provided under the Contract for so long as the delay in performance shall continue; (b) the State may terminate any portion of the Contract so affected and the charges payable there under shall be equitably adjusted to reflect those Services/Deliverables terminated; or (c) the State may terminate the affected Statement of Work without liability to Contractor as of a date specified by the State in a written notice of termination to Contractor, except to the extent that the State shall pay for Services/Deliverables provided through the date of termination.

Contractor will not have the right to any additional payments from the State as a result of any Excusable Failure occurrence or to payments for Services not rendered/Deliverables not provided as a result of the Excusable Failure condition. Defaults or delays in performance by Contractor which are caused by acts or omissions of its Subcontractors will not relieve Contractor of its obligations under the Contract except to the extent that a Subcontractor is itself subject to an Excusable Failure condition described above and Contractor cannot reasonably circumvent the effect of the Subcontractor's default or delay in performance through the use of alternate sources, workaround plans or other means.

2.203 Disaster Recovery

Contractor and the State recognize that the State provides essential services in times of natural or manmade disasters. Therefore, except as so mandated by Federal disaster response requirements, Contractor personnel dedicated to providing Services/Deliverables under this Contract will provide the State with priority service for repair and work around in the event of a natural or manmade disaster.

2.21 Termination/Cancellation by the State

The State may terminate this Contract without further liability or penalty to the State, its departments, divisions, agencies, offices, commissions, officers, agents and employees for any of the following reasons:

2.211 Termination for Cause

(a) In the event that Contractor breaches any of its material duties or obligations under this Contract (including a Chronic Failure to meet any particular SLA as defined in **Section 2.076**), which are either not capable of or subject to being cured, or are not cured within the time period specified in the written notice of breach provided by the State (such time period not to be less than thirty (30) days), or pose a serious and imminent threat to the health and safety of any person, or the imminent loss, damage or destruction of any real or tangible personal property, the State may, having provided written notice of termination to Contractor, terminate this Contract in whole or in part, for cause, as of the date specified in the notice of termination.

- (b) In the event that this Contract is terminated for cause, in addition to any legal remedies otherwise available to the State by law or equity, Contractor shall be responsible for all costs incurred by the State in terminating this Contract, including but not limited to, State administrative costs, reasonable attorneys' fees and court costs, and any reasonable additional costs the State may incur to procure the Services/Deliverables required by this Contractor from other sources. Re-procurement costs shall not be considered by the parties to be consequential, indirect or incidental damages, and shall not be excluded by any other terms otherwise included in this Contractor, provided such costs are not in excess of fifty percent (50%) more than the prices for such Service/Deliverables provided under this Contractor.
- (c) In the event the State chooses to partially terminate this Contract for cause, charges payable under this Contract will be equitably adjusted to reflect those Services/Deliverables that are terminated and the State shall pay for all Services/Deliverables for which Final Acceptance has been granted provided up to the termination date. Services and related provisions of this Contract that are terminated for cause shall cease on the effective date of the termination.
- (d) In the event this Contract is terminated for cause pursuant to this Section, and it is determined, for any reason, that Contractor was not in breach of Contract pursuant to the provisions of this section, that termination for cause shall be deemed to have been a termination for convenience, effective as of the same date, and the rights and obligations of the parties shall be limited to that otherwise provided in this Contract for a termination for convenience.

2.212 Termination for Convenience

The State may terminate this Contract for its convenience, in whole or part, if the State determines that such a termination is in the State's best interest. Reasons for such termination shall be left to the sole discretion of the State and may include, but not necessarily be limited to (a) the State no longer needs the Services or products specified in the Contract, (b) relocation of office, program changes, changes in laws, rules, or regulations make implementation of the Services no longer practical or feasible, (c) unacceptable prices for Additional Services or New Work requested by the State, or (d) falsification or misrepresentation, by inclusion or non-inclusion, of information material to a response to any ITB issued by the State. The State may terminate this Contract for its convenience, in whole or in part, by giving Contractor written notice at least thirty (30) days prior to the date of termination. If the State chooses to terminate this Contract in part, the charges payable under this Contract shall be equitably adjusted to reflect those Services/Deliverables that are terminated. Services and related provisions of this Contract that are terminated for cause shall cease on the effective date of the termination.

2.213 Non-Appropriation

- (a) Contractor acknowledges that, if this Contract extends for several fiscal years, continuation of this Contract is subject to appropriation or availability of funds for this Contract. If funds to enable the State to effect continued payment under this Contract are not appropriated or otherwise made available, the State shall have the right to terminate this Contract and all affected Statements of Work, in whole or in part, at the end of the last period for which funds have been appropriated or otherwise made available by giving written notice of termination to Contract. The State shall give Contractor at least thirty (30) days advance written notice of termination for non-appropriation or unavailability (or such time as is available if the State receives notice of the final decision less than thirty (30) days before the funding cutoff).
- (b) If funding for the Contract is reduced by law, or funds to pay Contractor for the agreed-to level of the Services or production of Deliverables to be provided by Contractor are not appropriated or otherwise made available, the State may, upon thirty (30) days written notice to Contractor, reduce the level of the Services or the change the production of Deliverables in such manner and for such periods of time as the State may elect. The charges payable under this Contract will be equitably adjusted to reflect any equipment, services or commodities not provided by reason of such reduction.
- (c) In the event the State terminates this Contract, eliminates certain Deliverables, or reduces the level of Services to be provided by Contractor pursuant to this Section, the State shall pay Contractor for all Work-in-Process performed through the effective date of the termination or reduction in level, as the case may be and as determined by the State, to the extent funds are available. For the avoidance of doubt, this Section will not preclude Contractor from reducing or stopping Services/Deliverables and/or raising against the State in a court of competent jurisdiction, any claim for a shortfall in payment for Services performed or Deliverables finally accepted before the effective date of termination.

2.214 Criminal Conviction

The State may terminate this Contract immediately and without further liability or penalty in the event Contractor, an officer of Contractor, or an owner of a 25% or greater share of Contractor is convicted of a criminal offense incident to the application for, or performance of, a State, public or private Contractor or subcontractor; convicted of a criminal offense, including any of the following: embezzlement, theft, forgery, bribery, falsification or destruction of records, receiving stolen property, attempting to influence a public employee to breach the ethical conduct standards for State of Michigan employees; convicted under State or federal antitrust statutes; or convicted of any other criminal offense which in the sole discretion of the State reflects upon Contractor's business integrity.

2.215 Approvals Rescinded

The State may terminate this Contract without further liability or penalty in the event any final administrative or judicial decision or adjudication disapproves a previously approved request for purchase of personal services pursuant to Constitution 1963, Article 11, § 5, and Civil Service Rule 7-1. Termination may be in whole or in part and may be immediate as of the date of the written notice to Contractor or may be effective as of the date stated in such written notice.

2.216 Rights and Obligations Upon Termination

- If this Contract is terminated by the State for any reason, Contractor shall (a) stop all work as (a) specified in the notice of termination. (b) take any action that may be necessary, or that the State may direct, for preservation and protection of Deliverables or other property derived or resulting from this Contract that may be in Contractor's possession, (c) return all materials and property provided directly or indirectly to Contractor by any entity, agent or employee of the State, (d) in the event that the Contractor maintains title in Deliverables that is intended to be transferred to the State at the termination of the Contract, Contractor will transfer title in, and deliver to, the State, unless otherwise directed, all Deliverables intended to be transferred to the State at the termination of the Contract and which are resulting from the Contractor (which shall be provided to the State on an "As-Is" basis except to the extent the amounts paid by the State in respect of such items included compensation to Contractor for the provision of warranty services in respect of such materials), and (e) take any action to mitigate and limit any potential damages, or requests for Contractor adjustment or termination settlement costs, to the maximum practical extent, including terminating or limiting as otherwise applicable those subcontractors and outstanding orders for material and supplies resulting from the terminated Contractor.
- (b) In the event the State terminates this Contract prior to its expiration for its own convenience, the State shall pay Contractor for all charges due for Services provided prior to the date of termination and, if applicable, as a separate item of payment pursuant to this Contractor, for Work In Process, on a percentage of completion basis at the level of completion determined by the State. All completed or partially completed Deliverables prepared by Contractor pursuant to this Contractor shall, at the option of the State, become the State's property, and Contractor shall be entitled to receive equitable fair compensation for such Deliverables. Regardless of the basis for the termination, the State shall not be obligated to pay, or otherwise compensate, Contractor for any lost expected future profits, costs or expenses incurred with respect to Services not actually performed for the State.
- (c) Upon a good faith termination, the State shall have the right to assume, at its option, any and all subcontractors and agreements for services and deliverables provided under this Contract, and may further pursue completion of the Services/Deliverables under this Contract by replacement Contractor or otherwise as the State may in its sole judgment deem expedient.

2.217 Reservation of Rights

Any termination of this Contract or any Statement of Work issued under it by a party shall be with full reservation of, and without prejudice to, any rights or remedies otherwise available to such party with respect to any claims arising prior to or as a result of such termination.

2.218 Contractor Transition Responsibilities - RESERVED

2.219 State Transition Responsibilities

In the event that this Contract is terminated, dissolved, voided, rescinded, nullified, or otherwise rendered unenforceable, the State agrees to perform the following obligations, and any others upon which the State and the Contractor agree:

(a) Reconciling all accounts between the State and the Contractor;

(b) Completing any pending post-project reviews.

2.22 Termination by Contractor

2.221 Termination by Contractor

If the State materially breaches its obligation to pay Contractor undisputed amounts due and owing under this Contract in accordance with **Section 2.090**, or if the State breaches its other obligations under this Contractor to an extent that makes it impossible or commercially impractical for Contractor to perform the Services, and if the State does not cure the breach within the time period specified in a written notice of breach provided to the State by Contractor (such time period not to be less than thirty (30) days), then Contractor may terminate this Contract, in whole or in part based on Statement of Work for cause, as of the date specified in the notice of termination; provided, however, that Contractor must discharge its obligations under **Section 2.250** before any such termination.

2.23 Stop Work

- 2.231 Stop Work Orders RESERVED
- 2.232 Cancellation or Expiration of Stop Work Order RESERVED
- 2.233 Allowance of Contractor Costs RESERVED
- 2.240 Reserved

2.25 Dispute Resolution

2.251 In General

Any claim, counterclaim, or dispute between the State and Contractor arising out of or relating to the Contractor or any Statement of Work shall be resolved as follows. For all Contractor claims seeking an increase in the amounts payable to Contractor under the Contract, or the time for Contractor's performance, Contractor shall submit a letter executed by Contractor's Contract Administrator or his designee certifying that (a) the claim is made in good faith, (b) the amount claimed accurately reflects the adjustments in the amounts payable to Contractor or the time for Contractor's performance for which Contractor believes the State is liable and covers all costs of every type to which Contractor is entitled from the occurrence of the claimed event, and (c) the supporting data provided with such an affidavit are current and complete to Contractor's best knowledge and belief.

2.252 Informal Dispute Resolution

- (a) All operational disputes between the parties shall be resolved under the Contract Management procedures developed pursuant to Section 2.100. If the parties are unable to resolve any disputes after compliance with such processes, the parties shall meet with the Director of Purchasing Operations, DMB, or designee, for the purpose of attempting to resolve such dispute without the need for formal legal proceedings, as follows:
 - (i) The representatives of Contractor and the State shall meet as often as the parties reasonably deem necessary in order to gather and furnish to each other all information with respect to the matter in issue which the parties believe to be appropriate and germane in connection with its resolution. The representatives shall discuss the problem and negotiate in good faith in an effort to resolve the dispute without the necessity of any formal proceeding.
 - (ii) During the course of negotiations, all reasonable requests made by one party to another for non-privileged information reasonably related to the Contractor will be honored in order that each of the parties may be fully advised of the other's position.
 - (iii) The specific format for the discussions will be left to the discretion of the designated State and Contractor representatives, but may include the preparation of agreed upon statements of fact or written statements of position.
 - (iv) Following the completion of this process within sixty (60) calendar days, the Director of Purchasing Operations, DMB, or designee, shall issue a written opinion regarding the issue(s) in dispute within thirty (30) calendar days. The opinion regarding the dispute shall be considered the State's final action and the exhaustion of administrative remedies.
- (b) This **Section 2.250** will not be construed to prevent either party from instituting, and a party is authorized to institute, formal proceedings earlier to avoid the expiration of any applicable limitations period, to preserve a superior position with respect to other creditors, or pursuant to **Section 2.253**.
- (c) The State will not mediate disputes between the Contractor and any other entity, except state agencies, concerning responsibility for performance of work pursuant to the Contract.

2.253 Injunctive Relief

The only circumstance in which disputes between the State and Contractor will not be subject to the provisions of **Section 2.252** is where a party makes a good faith determination that a breach of the terms of the Contract by the other party is such that the damages to such party resulting from the breach will be so immediate, so large or severe and so incapable of adequate redress after the fact that a temporary restraining order or other immediate injunctive relief is the only adequate remedy.

2.254 Continued Performance

Each party agrees to continue performing its obligations under the Contract while a dispute is being resolved except to the extent the issue in dispute precludes performance (dispute over payment shall not be deemed to preclude performance) and without limiting either party's right to terminate the Contract as provided in **Section 2.210** and **2.220**, as the case may be.

2.26 Federal and State Contractor Requirements

2.261 Nondiscrimination

In the performance of the Contract, Contractor agrees not to discriminate against any employee or applicant for employment, with respect to his or her hire, tenure, terms, conditions or privileges of employment, or any matter directly or indirectly related to employment, because of race, color, religion, national origin, ancestry, age, sex, height, weight, marital status, physical or mental disability. Contractor further agrees that every subcontractor entered into for the performance of this Contract or any purchase order resulting from this Contract will contain a provision requiring non-discrimination in employment, as specified here, binding upon each Subcontractor. This covenant is required pursuant to the Elliot Larsen Civil Rights Act, 1976 PA 453, MCL 37.2101, *et seq.*, and the Persons with Disabilities Civil Rights Act, 1976 PA 220, MCL 37.1101, *et seq.*, and any breach of this provision may be regarded as a material breach of the Contract.

2.262 Unfair Labor Practices

Pursuant to 1980 PA 278, MCL 423.231, *et seq.*, the State shall not award a Contract or subcontract to an employer whose name appears in the current register of employers failing to correct an unfair labor practice compiled pursuant to section 2 of the Act. The United States National Labor Relations Board compiles this information. A Contractor of the State, in relation to the Contract, shall not enter into a Contract with a Subcontractor, manufacturer, or supplier whose name appears in this register. Pursuant to section 4 of 1980 PA 278, MCL 423.324, the State may void any Contract if, subsequent to award of the Contract, the name of Contractor as an employer or the name of the Subcontractor, manufacturer or supplier of Contractor appears in the register.

2.263 Workplace Safety and Discriminatory Harassment

In performing Services for the State, the Contractor shall comply with the Department of Civil Services Rule 2-20 regarding Workplace Safety and Rule 1-8.3 regarding Discriminatory Harassment. In addition, the Contractor shall comply with Civil Service regulations and any applicable agency rules provided to the Contractor. For Civil Service Rules, see <u>http://www.mi.gov/mdcs/0,1607,7-147-6877---,00.html</u>.

2.27 Litigation

2.271 Disclosure of Litigation

(a) Disclosure:

Contractor must disclose any material criminal litigation, investigations or proceedings involving the Contractor (and each Subcontractor) or any of its officers or directors or any litigation, investigations or proceedings under the Sarbanes-Oxley Act. In addition, each Contractor (and each Subcontractor) must notify the State of any material civil litigation, arbitration or proceeding which arises during the term of the Contract and extensions thereto, to which Contractor (or, to the extent Contractor is aware, any Subcontractor hereunder) is a party, and which involves: (i) disputes that might reasonably be expected to adversely affect the viability or financial stability of Contractor or any Subcontractor hereunder; or (ii) a claim or written allegation of fraud against Contractor or, to the extent Contractor is aware, any Subcontractor hereunder by a governmental or public entity arising out of their business dealings with governmental or public entities. Any such litigation, investigation, arbitration or other proceeding (collectively, "Proceeding") must be disclosed in a written statement to the Contract Administrator within thirty (30) days of its occurrence. Details of settlements, which are prevented from disclosure by the terms of the settlement, may be annotated as such. Information provided to the State from Contractor's

CONTRACT NO. 071B8200234

publicly filed documents referencing its material litigation will be deemed to satisfy the requirements of this Section.

(b) Assurances:

In the event that any such Proceeding disclosed to the State pursuant to this Section, or of which the State otherwise becomes aware, during the term of this Contract would cause a reasonable party to be concerned about:

- (i) the ability of Contractor (or a Subcontractor hereunder) to continue to perform this Contract in accordance with its terms and conditions, or
- (ii) whether Contractor (or a Subcontractor hereunder) in performing Services for the State is engaged in conduct which is similar in nature to conduct alleged in such Proceeding, which conduct would constitute a breach of this Contract or a violation of Michigan law, regulations or public policy, then Contractor shall be required to provide the State all reasonable assurances requested by the State to demonstrate that:
 - (A) Contractor and/or its Subcontractors hereunder will be able to continue to perform this Contractor and any Statements of Work in accordance with its terms and conditions, and
 - (B) Contractor and/or its Subcontractors hereunder have not and will not engage in conduct in performing the Services which is similar in nature to the conduct alleged in such Proceeding.
- (c) Contractor shall make the following notifications in writing:
 - (i) Within thirty (30) days of Contractor becoming aware that a change in its ownership or officers has occurred, or is certain to occur, or a change that could result in changes in the valuation of its capitalized assets in the accounting records, Contractor shall notify the Office of Purchasing Operations.
 - (ii) Contractor shall also notify the Office of Purchasing Operations within thirty (30) days whenever changes to asset valuations or any other cost changes have occurred or are certain to occur as a result of a change in ownership or officers.
 - (iii) Contractor shall also notify Purchasing Operations within thirty (30) days whenever changes to company affiliations occur.

2.272 Governing Law

The Contractor shall in all respects be governed by, and construed in accordance with, the substantive laws of the State of Michigan without regard to any Michigan choice of law rules that would apply the substantive law of any other jurisdiction to the extent not inconsistent with, or pre-empted by federal law.

2.273 Compliance with Laws

Contractor shall comply with all applicable state, federal, and local laws and ordinances ("Applicable Laws") in providing the Services/Deliverables.

2.274 Jurisdiction

Any dispute arising from the Contract shall be resolved in the State of Michigan. With respect to any claim between the parties, Contractor consents to venue in Ingham County, Michigan, and irrevocably waives any objections it may have to such jurisdiction on the grounds of lack of personal jurisdiction of such court or the laying of venue of such court or on the basis of forum non conveniens or otherwise. Contractor agrees to appoint agents in the State of Michigan to receive service of process.

2.28 Environmental Provision

2.281 Environmental Provision - RESERVED

2.29 General Contractor Information

2.291 Amendments

The Contract may not be modified, amended, extended, or augmented, except by in writing executed by the parties involved.

2.292 Assignment

(a) Neither party shall have the right to assign the Contract, or to assign or delegate any of its duties or obligations under the Contract, to any other party (whether by operation of law or otherwise), without the prior written consent of the other party; provided, however, that the State may assign the Contract

CONTRACT NO. 071B8200234

to any other State agency, department, division or department without the prior consent of Contractor and Contractor may assign the Contract to an affiliate so long as such affiliate is adequately capitalized and can provide adequate assurances that such affiliate can perform the Contract. Any purported assignment in violation of this Section shall be null and void. It is the policy of the State of Michigan to withhold consent from proposed assignments, subcontractors, or notations when such transfer of responsibility would operate to decrease the State's likelihood of receiving performance on the Contractor or the State's ability to recover damages.

(b) Contractor may not, without the prior written approval of the State, assign its right to receive payments due under the Contract. In the event of any such permitted assignment, Contractor shall not be relieved of its responsibility to perform any duty imposed upon it herein, and the requirement under the Contract that all payments shall be made to one entity shall continue.

2.293 Entire Contract; Order of Precedence

- (a) The Contract, including any Statements of Work and Exhibits, to the extent not contrary to the Contract, each of which is incorporated for all purposes, constitutes the entire agreement between the parties with respect to the subject matter and supersedes all prior agreements, whether written or oral, with respect to such subject matter and as additional terms and conditions on the purchase order shall apply as limited by Section 2.061.
- (b) In the event of any inconsistency between the terms of the Contract and a Statement of Work, the terms of the Statement of Work will take precedence (as to that Statement of Work only); provided, however, that a Statement of Work may not modify or amend the terms of Sections 2.110 through 2.220 of the Contract, which may be modified or amended only by a formal Contract amendment.

2.294 Headings

Captions and headings used in the Contract are for information and organization purposes. Captions and headings, including inaccurate references, do not, in any way, define or limit the requirements or terms and conditions of the Contract.

2.295 Relationship of the Parties (Independent Contractor Relationship)

The relationship between the State and Contractor is that of client and independent Contractor. No agent, employee, or servant of Contractor or any of its Subcontractors shall be or shall be deemed to be an employee, agent or servant of the State for any reason. Contractor will be solely and entirely responsible for its acts and the acts of its agents, employees, servants and Subcontractors during the performance of the Contract.

2.296 Notices

(a) Any notice given to a party under the Contract shall be deemed effective, if addressed to such party as addressed below, upon: (i) delivery, if hand delivered; (ii) receipt of a confirmed transmission by facsimile if a copy of the notice is sent by another means specified in this Section; (iii) the third (3rd) Business Day after being sent by U.S. mail, postage pre-paid, return receipt requested; or (iv) the next Business Day after being sent by a nationally recognized overnight express courier with a reliable tracking system.

State of Michigan: Lymon C. Hunter, CBBP 530 W. Allegan, 2nd Floor PO Box 30026 Lansing, MI 48909 Contact Phone: (517) 241-1145 HunterL@Michigan.gov

Either party may change its address where notices are to be sent by giving notice in accordance with this Section.

(b) Binding Commitments

Representatives of Contractor identified in **Article 1**, **Attachment B** shall have the authority to make binding commitments on Contractor's behalf within the bounds set forth in such table. Contractor may change such representatives from time to time upon written notice.

2.297 Media Releases and Contract Distribution

(a) Media Releases:

Neither Contractor nor the State will make any news releases, public announcements or public disclosures, nor will they have any conversations with representatives of the news media, pertaining to the Contract, the Services or the Contractor without the prior written approval of the other party, and then only in accordance with explicit written instructions provided by that party. In addition, neither Contractor nor the State will use the name, trademarks or other proprietary identifying symbol of the other party or its affiliates without such party's prior written consent. Prior written consent of the Contractor must be obtained from authorized representatives.

(b) Contract Distribution: Purchasing Operations shall retain the sole right of Contract distribution to all State agencies and local units of government unless other arrangements are authorized by Purchasing Operations.

2.298 Reformation and Severability

Each provision of the Contract shall be deemed to be severable from all other provisions of the Contract and, if one or more of the provisions of the Contract shall be declared invalid, the remaining provisions of the Contract shall remain in full force and effect.

2.299 Consents and Approvals

Except as expressly provided otherwise in the Contract, if either party requires the consent or approval of the other party for the taking of any action under the Contract, such consent or approval shall be in writing and shall not be unreasonably withheld or delayed.

2.300 No Waiver of Default

The failure of a party to insist upon strict adherence to any term of the Contract shall not be considered a waiver or deprive the party of the right thereafter to insist upon strict adherence to that term, or any other term, of the Contract.

2.301 Survival

Any provisions of the Contract that impose continuing obligations on the parties including the parties' respective warranty, indemnity and confidentiality obligations, shall survive the expiration or termination of the Contract for any reason. Specific references to survival in the Contract are solely for identification purposes and not meant to limit or prevent the survival of any other section.

2.302 Covenant of Good Faith

Each party agrees that, in its dealings with the other party or in connection with the Contract, it shall act reasonably and in good faith. Unless stated otherwise in the Contract, the parties will not unreasonably delay, condition or withhold the giving of any consent, decision or approval that is either requested or reasonably required of them in order for the other party to perform its responsibilities under the Contract.

2.303 Permits

Contractor shall obtain and pay any associated costs for all required governmental permits, licenses and approvals for the delivery, installation and performance of the Services. The State shall pay for all costs and expenses incurred in obtaining and maintaining any necessary easements or right of way.

2.304 Website Incorporation

State expressly states that it will not be bound by any content on the Contractor's website, even if the Contractor's documentation specifically referenced that content and attempts to incorporate it into any other communication, unless the State has actual knowledge of such content and has expressly agreed to be bound by it in a writing that has been manually signed by an authorized representation of the State.

2.305 Taxes

Vendors are expected to collect and pay all applicable federal, state, and local employment taxes, including the taxes defined in Section 3.022 for all persons involved in the resulting Contract.

The State may refuse to award a Contract to any Vendor who has failed to pay any applicable State taxes. The State may refuse to accept Vendor's bid, if Vendor has any outstanding debt with the State. Prior to any award, the State will verify whether Vendor has any outstanding debt with the State.

2.306 Prevailing Wage - RESERVED

2.307 Call Center Disclosure

Contractor and/or all Subcontractors involved in the performance of this Contract providing call or contact center services to the State must disclose the location of its call or contact center services to inbound callers. Failure to disclose this information shall be a material breach of this Contract.

2.308 Future Bidding Preclusion

Contractor acknowledges that, to the extent this Contract involves the creation, research, investigation or generation of a future ITB, it may be precluded from bidding on the subsequent ITB. The State reserves the right to disqualify any bidder if the State determines that the bidder has used its position (whether as an incumbent Contractor, or as a Contractor hired to assist with the ITB development, or as a Vendor offering free assistance) to gain a leading edge on the competitive ITB.

2.310 Reserved

2.32 Extended Purchasing

2.321 MIDEAL - RESERVED

2.322 State Employee Purchases - RESERVED

2.33 Federal Grant Requirements

2.331 Federal Grant Requirements

The following links contain certifications and terms, which may be required for some purchases paid via Federal funds. They are included here to be utilized as required.

Lobbying Certifications are usually for agreements over \$100,000. The debarment certification is required for all agreements. The last link is where you can go and search for debarred or suspended Contractors.

http://straylight.law.cornell.edu/uscode/html/uscode31/usc_sec_31_00001352----000-.html http://www.archives.gov/federal_register/codification/executive_order/12549.html http://www.archives.gov/federal_register/executive_orders/pdf/12869.pdf http://www.epls.gov/epls/servlet/EPLSSearchMain/1



MAINTENANCE, REPAIR & OPERATIONS (MRO)

Generator Maintenance Services Contract #: 071B8200234 LOCATION SPECIFICATION SHEET (LSS)

Consideration for award will be based on Work Plan/Price Quotation in accordance with the specifications, terms and conditions as stated within this solicitation.

SECTION I – PLACE OF SERVICES REQUESTED

CONT	RACT INFOR	ΜΑΤ	ION	
ESTIMATED CONTRACT START DATE:	9/3/2008 CONTRACT END DATE:			9/3/2011
PREVIOUS BPO #:	084N7203139			
CONTRACT INFORMATION:				
CONTRACTING AGENCY NAME:	DIT/DCO			
BUILDING NAME AND NUMBER:	Various location	าร		
BUILDING ADDRESS:	Various			
REGION / COUNTY:	Eaton & Ingham	ı		
PROCUREME	ENT CONTACT	INFC	ORMATION	
PROCUREMENT OFFICE NAME:	DIT			-
PROCUREMENT OFFICE CONTACT NAME:	Michael Breen		CONTACT PHONE #:	517-241-7720
PROCUREMENT OFFICE CONTACT E-MAIL:	breenm@michigar	n.gov	CONTACT FAX #:	517-241-8852
CONTRACT COMPLIANCE INSPECTOR (CCI) / FACILITY MANAGER (FM) NAME:	Dick Novello		CONTACT PHONE #:	517-241-8874
CCI / FM CONTACT E-MAIL:	novellod@michigan	n.gov	CONTACT FAX #:	517-241-1769
LOCA		MATI	ION	
OFFICIAL WORKING DAYS OF BUILDING OCCUPANTS:	7 days OFFICIAL WORKING HOURS OF BUILDING OCCUPANTS:		24 hours	
ESTIMATE OF AREA TO BE SERVICED: (IF APPLICABLE)	N/A	(FILL	IN IF NEEDED)	
IDENTIFY DAYS OF SERVICE:	M - F		ITIFY HOURS OF SERVICE: IPLE: 5:30 A.M. TO 5:30 P.M.]	7am-6pm

LOCATION:



SECTION II – PRICING SHEET SUMMARY Generator Preventive Maintenance Service Agreement Price Sheet for Recurring Annual Charges

Detail Identified On Subsequent Pages

Location (Agency complete)	Generator Type (Agency complete)	State ID# (Agency complete)	Semi- Annual Preventive Service Cost (performed twice a year) (Bidder complete)	Annual Service Cost - includes Load Bank Testing (performed once a year) (Bidder complete)	Critical Wireless Monthly Fee (Bidder complete)	Total Annual Cost (Semi-annual Service x 2 + Annual Service including Load Bank Testing + Wireless monthly x 12) (Bidder complete)	Total Annual Cost (Calculated)
Mason Building 530 W. Allegan, Lansing	Cummins NTA- 855-G6	Serial #361755	\$250	\$1350		\$1850 + \$425	\$2275
Secondary GOB	Caterpillar 200 KW #98A01809- 5	#2041034	\$250	\$1750		\$2250 + \$425	\$2675
Secondary SOS 7064 Crowner	Cummins 500 KW	62056	\$300	\$1825		\$2425 + \$425	\$2850
Secondary SOS 7064 Crowner	Cummins 500 KW	65306	\$300	\$1825		\$2425 + \$425	\$2850
Secondary SOS 7064 Crowner	Cummins 350 KW	31124520	\$300	\$2070		\$2670 + \$425	\$3095
Secondary Ops Center 7285 Parsons	Cummins 750 KW	H050813197	\$300	\$2707		\$3307 + \$425	\$3732
Austin Building, 530 W. Allegan, Lansing	Cummins 750 KW	H05081960	\$300	\$2707		\$3307 + \$425	\$3732
Total							\$21,209

Bidder shall provide an individual price quote for each semi-annual preventive service per generator. \$ See above

Bidder must include the State Identification Number (State ID#), location of service, date of service, and description of service on all invoices.



Generator Preventive Maintenance Service Agreement Price Sheet for Special Charges

	In Subsequent Pag	es					
Location (Agency complete)	Generator Type (Agency complete)	State ID# (Agency complete)	Battery Replacement Cost /each To be replaced in the 1 st & 3 rd contract years (Bidder complete)	Belt Replacement Cost /each To be replaced in the 1 st & 3 rd contract years (Bidder complete)	Fuel Gauge Installation (One-time Charge) (Bidder complete)	Wireless Remote Monitoring Installation (One-time Charge) (Bidder complete)	Total Special Charges (Battery x 2 + Belt x 2 + Fuel Gauge Install + Wireless Remote Monitoring Install)
Mason Building 530 W. Allegan, Lansing	Cummins NTA- 855-G6	Serial #361755	\$375.00	\$398.00	\$468.00	\$1,735.00	\$3,749.00
Secondary GOB	Caterpillar 200 KW #98A01809-5	#2041034	\$375.00	\$364.00	\$468.00	\$2,132.00	\$4,078.00
Secondary SOS 7064 Crowner	Cummins 500 KW	62056	\$375.00	\$400.00	\$468.00	\$1,735.00	\$3,753.00
Secondary SOS 7064 Crowner	Cummins 500 KW	65306	\$375.00	\$400.00	\$468.00	\$1,735.00	\$3,753.00
Secondary Ops Center 7285 Parsons	Cummins 750 KW	H050813 197	\$375.00	\$400.00	\$468.00	\$1,735.00	\$3,753.00
Austin Building, 530 W. Allegan, Lansing	Cummins 750 KW	H050819 60	\$375.00	\$400.00	\$468.00	\$1,735.00	\$3,753.00

Bidder shall quote their emergency call-in, hourly rate: \$____100___/Hr.

Bidder must include the State Identification Number (State ID#), location of service, date of service, and description of service on all invoices.

.. . .



Generator Preventive Maintenance Service Agreement Contract Pricing Summary

Contract Total Preventive Services Cost	Contract Total Critical Wireless Fee Cost	Battery Replacement Cost	Belt Replacement Cost	Fuel Gauge Installation	Wireless Remote Monitoring Installation	TOTAL CONTRACT PRICING
(Semi-annual Preventive Service x 6 for service done twice a year for 3 years, plus Annual service including load bank testing x 3 for service done once a year for 3 years)	(Individual Monthly Fee x 36 for 3 years)	(Individual Battery Cost x 2. Batteries to be replaced twice during the contract)	(Individual Belt Cost x 2. Belts to be replaced twice during the contract)	(One-time Charge)	(One-time Charge)	(for 3 years)
\$54,702	\$5,950	\$5,250	\$5,452	\$3,276	\$12,542	\$87,172

Bidder must include the State Identification Number (State ID#), location of service, date of service, and description of service on all invoices.



SECTION IV – DMB GENERATOR REPORTS

Annual DMB Generator Inspection and Load Bank Test Report

	Customer Information		Generator Details
Name:		Gen Model:	
Address:		Gen S/N:	
Address 2:		Size (kW)	
City:		Voltage	
State:		Amperage:	
Zip:		Phase:	
Contact:		Power Factor:	
Phone:		Fuel Type:	

Job Information:			
Work Order #:			
Date:			
Technician:			
Serviced by:			
Ambient:			
Authorized by:			

ANNUAL MAINTENANCE

Change Oil	□Yes □ No
Oil Sample	🗌 Yes 🗌 No
Change Filters	🗌 Yes 🗌 No
Start & Run Engine	🗌 Yes 🗌 No
DCA	

Recorded Data	ANNUAL LOAD BANK TEST									
Hour Meter	L1-L2	Voltage L2-L3	L3-L1	L1	Current L2	L3	Out kW	put Hz	PSI	Engine Temperature

Comments



Semi-Annual DMB Generator Inspection Report

C	ustomer Information		Generator Details
Name:		Gen Model:	
Address:		Gen S/N:	
Address 2:		Fuel Type:	
City:		Hour Meter:	
State:		Voltage:	
Zip:		Phase:	
		Power Factor:	
Contact:		Date:	
Phone:		R.O.#:	
Authorized By:		Serviced By:	

Battery and Charger				
Load Test				
Specific Gravity				
Clean Battery Terminals				
Acid Level				
Corrosion				
Charger Output				
Battery Age				

(Replace batteries every 2 years.)

Engine – Not Running				
Spark Plugs				
Distributor Points				
Plug Wires				
Oil Level				
Starter & Wiring				

Engine Running Record				
AC Output L-L				
Frequency (Hz)				
Amps L1				
Amps L2				
Amps L3				
Amps L3				

Intake and Exhaust

Breather Leaks Muffler & Traps Rain Cap

Oil Pressure

Leaks

Alternator Output

Alarms/Shutdowns Water Temp.

raps	

ControlsVoltage Regulator_____Engine Monitors_____Wiring & Relays_____Check Bulbs_____

Fuel System							
Leaks							
Day Tank							
Governor Linkage							
Check for Water							
Drain Sediment							
Fuel Level							

Generator							
Overspeed switch							
Holders							
Cooling Air							
Holders							

Engine Running

Transfer Switch								
Time Delay Sec.								
Run Day								
Run Time								
With or W/O Load								
Load Test	Yes No							
Clock Operation	Set							

Coolant SystemCoolant LevelFreeze PointRadiator & CapHosesHeaterBelts and TensionLouversCoolant SampleLeaksControls in AutoEngine Water JacketHeater

Comments



MAINTENANCE, REPAIR & OPERATIONS (MRO)

Generator Maintenance Services Contract #: 071B8200234 LOCATION SPECIFICATION SHEET (LSS)

Consideration for award will be based on Work Plan/Price Quotation in accordance with the specifications, terms and conditions as stated within this solicitation.

SECTION I – PLACE OF SERVICES REQUESTED

	ECCATION.	EOCATION.							
CONTRACT INFORMATION									
ESTIMATED CONTRACT START DATE:	9/3/2008		CONTRACT END DATE:	9/3/2011					
PREVIOUS BPO #:									
CONTRACT INFORMATION:	N:								
CONTRACTING AGENCY NAME:	DIT Telecom								
BUILDING NAME AND NUMBER:	Hannah								
BUILDING ADDRESS:	608 W. Ottawa,	Lansi	ing, MI 48909						
REGION / COUNTY:	Ingham								
PROCUREME	ENT CONTACT	INFC	ORMATION						
PROCUREMENT OFFICE NAME:	DIT Telecom								
PROCUREMENT OFFICE CONTACT NAME:	William Bishop		CONTACT PHONE #:	517-373-8326					
PROCUREMENT OFFICE CONTACT E-MAIL:	bishopw@michig gov	gan.	CONTACT FAX #:	517-373-0303					
CONTRACT COMPLIANCE INSPECTOR (CCI) / FACILITY MANAGER (FM) NAME:	William Bishop		CONTACT PHONE #:	517-373-8326					
CCI / FM CONTACT E-MAIL:	bishopw@michig gov	gan.	CONTACT FAX #:	517-373-0303					
	TION INFORM	IATI	ON						
OFFICIAL WORKING DAYS OF BUILDING OCCUPANTS:	M-F OFFICIAL WORKING HOURS OF OCCUPANTS:			8-5					
ESTIMATE OF AREA TO BE SERVICED: (IF APPLICABLE)	(FILL IN IF NEEDED)								
IDENTIFY DAYS OF SERVICE:	M-F	8-5							

LOCATION:



SECTION II – PRICING SHEET SUMMARY Generator Preventive Maintenance Service Agreement Price Sheet for Recurring Annual Charges

Location (Agency complete)	ed On Subsequent Generator Type (Agency complete)	State ID# (Agency complete)	Semi- Annual Preventive Service Cost (performed twice a year) (Bidder complete)	Annual Service Cost - includes Load Bank Testing (performed once a year) (Bidder complete)	Critical Wireless Monthly Fee (Bidder complete)	Total Annual Cost (Semi-annual Service x 2 + Annual Service including Load Bank Testing + Wireless monthly x 12) (Bidder complete)	Total Annual Cost (Calculated)
North Complex Olin Baker South 3423 North Martin Luther King, Lansing, MI 48906	Manufacture: Onan Model:GGHD Motor: Ford Natural Gas H.P.: RPM KVA: 126 Transfer Switch: Automatic	State ID#:(none)	\$200	\$950	See Below	\$1350 + \$425	\$1775
Secondary Complex General Office Building 7150 Harris Rd, Lansing, MI. 48909	Manufacture: Caterpillar Model: 3208 Motor: Caterpillar Diesel H.P.:223 @ 1800 RPM KVA: 250 Transfer Switch: Automatic	State ID#: 59011	\$200	\$950	See Below	\$1350 + \$425	\$1775
Total idder shall p							\$3550

Bidder shall provide an individual price quote for each semi-annual preventive service per generator. \$ See above

Bidder must include the State Identification Number (State ID#), location of service, date of service, and description of service on all invoices.

Note: Price includes Four Hour Load Bank Testing on each unit and Air Filter Replacement each year. Wireless Monitoring Fee charged annually.



Generator Preventive Maintenance Service Agreement Price Sheet for Special Charges

Detail Identified C	In Subsequent Pag	es					
Location (Agency complete)	Generator Type (Agency complete)	State ID# (Agency complete)	Battery Replacement Cost /each To be replaced in the 1 st & 3 rd contract years (Bidder complete)	Belt Replacement Cost /each To be replaced in the 1 st & 3 rd contract years (Bidder complete)	Fuel Gauge Installation (One-time Charge) (Bidder complete)	Wireless Remote Monitoring Installation (One-time Charge) (Bidder complete)	Total Special Charges (Battery x 2 + Belt x 2 + Fuel Gauge Install + Wireless Remote Monitoring Install)
North Complex Olin Baker South 3423 North Martin Luther King, Lansing, MI 48906	Manufacture: Onan Model:GGHD Motor: Ford Natural Gas H.P.: RPM KVA: 126 Transfer Switch: Automatic	State ID#:(non e)	\$105.00	\$150.00	N/A	\$1,772.00	\$2,282.00
Secondary Complex General Office Building 7150 Harris Rd, Lansing, MI. 48909	Manufacture: Caterpillar Model: 3208 Motor: Caterpillar Diesel H.P.:223 @ 1800 RPM KVA: 250 Transfer Switch: Automatic	State ID#: 59011	\$105.00	\$400.00	\$468.00	\$2,132.00	\$3,610.00

Bidder shall quote their emergency call-in, hourly rate: \$ 100 /Hr.

Bidder must include the State Identification Number (State ID#), location of service, date of service, and description of service on all invoices.



Generator Preventive Maintenance Service Agreement Contract Pricing Summary

Contract Total Preventive Services Cost	Contract Total Critical Wireless Fee Cost	Battery Replacement Cost	Belt Replacement Cost	Fuel Gauge Installation	Wireless Remote Monitoring Installation	TOTAL CONTRACT PRICING
(Semi-annual Preventive Service x 6 for service done twice a year for 3 years, plus Annual service including load bank testing x 3 for service done once a year for 3 years)	(Individual Monthly Fee x 36 for 3 years)	(Individual Battery Cost x 2. Batteries to be replaced twice during the contract)	(Individual Belt Cost x 2. Belts to be replaced twice during the contract)	(One-time Charge)	(One-time Charge)	(for 3 years)
\$9,735	\$1,700	\$960	\$1100	\$468	\$3,904	\$17,867

Bidder must include the State Identification Number (State ID#), location of service, date of service, and description of service on all invoices.



SECTION IV – DMB GENERATOR REPORTS

Annual DMB Generator Inspection and Load Bank Test Report

	Customer Information		Generator Details
Name:		Gen Model:	
Address:		Gen S/N:	
Address 2:		Size (kW)	
City:		Voltage	
State:		Amperage:	
Zip:		Phase:	
Contact:		Power Factor:	
Phone:		Fuel Type:	

Job Information:							
Work Order #:							
Date:							
Technician:							
Serviced by:							
Ambient:							
Authorized by:							

ANNUAL MAINTENANCE

Change Oil	🗌 Yes 🗌 No
Oil Sample	🗌 Yes 🗌 No
Change Filters	🗌 Yes 🗌 No
Start & Run Engine	🗌 Yes 🗌 No
DCA	

Recorded Data	ANNUAL LOAD BANK TEST									
		Voltage			Current		Out	put		Engine
Hour Meter	L1-L2	L2-L3	L3-L1	L1	L2	L3	kW	Hz	PSI	Temperature

Comments



Semi-Annual DMB Generator Inspection Report

C	ustomer Information		Generator Details
Name:		Gen Model:	
Address:		Gen S/N:	
Address 2:		Fuel Type:	
City:		Hour Meter:	
State:		Voltage:	
Zip:		Phase:	
		Power Factor:	
Contact:		Date:	
Phone:		R.O.#:	
Authorized By:		Serviced By:	

Battery and Charger					
Load Test					
Specific Gravity					
Clean Battery Terminals					
Acid Level					
Corrosion					
Charger Output					
Battery Age					

(Replace batteries every 2 years.)

Engine – Not Running					
Spark Plugs					
Distributor Points					
Plug Wires					
Oil Level					
Starter & Wiring					

Engine Running Record					
AC Output L-L					
Frequency (Hz)					
Amps L1					
Amps L2					
Amps L3					

Air Cleaner Breather

Engine Running

Leaks Muffler & Traps Rain Cap

Oil Pressure

Leaks

Alternator Output

Alarms/Shutdowns Water Temp.

DS	

Controls						
Voltage Regulator						
Engine Monitors						
Wiring & Relays						
Check Bulbs						

	Fuel System					
	Leaks					
	Day Tank					
	Governor Linkage					
	Check for Water					
	Drain Sediment					
	Fuel Level					

Generat	or
Overspeed switch	
Holders	
Cooling Air	
AC Wiring	

Transfer Switch						
Time Delay Sec.						
Run Day						
Run Time						
With or W/O Load						
Load Test	Yes No					
Clock Operation	Set					

Coolant SystemCoolant LevelFreeze PointRadiator & CapHosesHosesHeaterBelts and TensionLouversCoolant SampleLeaksControls in AutoEngine Water JacketHeater

Comments



MAINTENANCE, REPAIR & OPERATIONS (MRO)

Generator Maintenance Services Contract #: 071B8200234 LOCATION SPECIFICATION SHEET (LSS)

Consideration for award will be based on Work Plan/Price Quotation in accordance with the specifications, terms and conditions as stated within this solicitation.

SECTION I – PLACE OF SERVICES REQUESTED

LOCATION.								
CONTRACT INFORMATION								
ESTIMATED CONTRACT START DATE:	9/3/08 CONTRACT END DATE: 9/3/2011							
PREVIOUS BPO #:	071B1001751							
CONTRACT INFORMATION:	:							
CONTRACTING AGENCY NAME:	DMB-Office of F	aciliti	es Administration					
BUILDING NAME AND NUMBER:	Various Locatio	ns Sta	atewide					
BUILDING ADDRESS:	Various – See 0	Gener	ator Inventory List					
REGION / COUNTY:	Eaton, Ingham,	Gene	see, Kent, and Saginaw Count	ties				
PROCUREMENT CONTACT INFORMATION								
PROCUREMENT OFFICE NAME:	DMB-Financial	Servio	ces, Procurement & Contract N	lanagement Unit				
PROCUREMENT OFFICE CONTACT NAME:	Denice Ballard CONTACT PHONE #: 517-373-7567							
PROCUREMENT OFFICE CONTACT E-MAIL:	BallardD@michigan.gov CONTACT FAX #: 517-241-4856							
CONTRACT COMPLIANCE INSPECTOR (CCI) / FACILITY MANAGER (FM) NAME:	Dick Sensabau	ıgh	CONTACT PHONE #:	517-373-7261				
CCI / FM CONTACT E-MAIL:	SensabaughD1@micl gov	higan.	CONTACT FAX #:	517-373-7052				
LOCA		MATI	ON					
OFFICIAL WORKING DAYS OF BUILDING OCCUPANTS:	M - F OFFICIAL WORKING HOURS OF 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.			7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.				
ESTIMATE OF AREA TO BE SERVICED: (IF APPLICABLE)	N/A (FILL IN IF NEEDED)							
IDENTIFY DAYS OF SERVICE:	M - F IDENTIFY HOURS of SERVICE: [EXAMPLE: 5:30 A.M. To 5:30 P.M.] 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.			7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.				

LOCATION:



Generator Preventive Maintenance Service Agreement Price Sheet for Recurring Annual Charges

Location (Agency complete)	Generator Type (Agency complete)	State ID# (Agency complete)	Semi- Annual Preventive Service Cost (performed twice a year) (Bidder complete)	Annual Service Cost - includes Load Bank Testing (performed once a year) (Bidder complete)	Critical Wireless Monthly Fee (Bidder complete)	Total Annual Cost (Semi-annual Service x 2 + Annual Service including Load Bank Testing + Wireless monthly x 12) (Bidder complete)	Total Annual Cost (Calculated)
Energy Center	Caterpillar #D348	000882	\$300	\$1770	\$35.45	\$2370 + \$425	\$2795
Energy Center	Cummins/Onan #200 DGFC	006922	\$250	\$1195	\$35.45	\$1695 + \$425	\$2120
Energy Center	Cummins/Onan #Nat Gas PCC	006923	\$250	\$1395	\$35.45	\$1875 + \$425	\$2300
Energy Center	Cummins/Onan #Diesel PCC	006921	\$250	\$1395	\$35.45	\$1875 + \$425	\$2300
General Services Bldg.	Onan #400DFCE	004333	\$300	\$2170	\$35.45	\$2770 + \$425	\$3195
General Services Bldg.	Onan #400DFCE	004334	\$300	\$2170	\$35.45	\$2770 + \$425	\$3195
MSP Forensic Lab	Onan # DEFCC- 4046466	005265	\$250	\$2120	\$35.45	\$2620 + \$425	\$3045
MSP Training Academy	Onan #50 DEG- 15R/12745E	003944	\$200	\$950	\$35.45	\$1350 + \$425	\$1775
Constitution Hall	Onan DFEG	008404	\$300	\$1770	\$35.45	\$2370 + \$425	\$2795
Governor's Residence	Cummins Quietsite GGFE 5689885	008470	\$200	\$950	\$35.45	\$1350 + \$425	\$1775
Grand Tower	Caterpillar #SR4	005461	\$300	\$1770	\$35.45	\$2370 + \$425	\$2795
Hall of Justice	Caterpillar #34T2	007553	\$300	\$1770	\$35.45	\$2370 + \$425	\$2795
Joint Operations Center	Onan DFEG	008437	\$300	\$1395	\$35.45	\$1995 + \$425	\$2420
Lottery Building	Caterpillar #3406	001174	\$300	\$1395	\$35.45	\$1995 + \$425	\$2420
Mason Building	Cummins #355 HC4AL/2A	008263	\$250	\$1395	\$35.45	\$1895 + \$425	\$2320
Romney Building	Cummins Diesel KTTA-19-G2	002290	\$300	\$1770	\$35.45	\$2370 + \$425	\$2725
Roosevelt Parking Ramp	Onan #35GGFD	007968	\$200	\$950	\$35.45	\$1350 + \$425	\$1775
State Combined Lab	Caterpillar #3512B	000604	\$350	\$2850	\$35.45	\$3550 + \$425	\$3975
Flint State Office Bldg.	Cummins GGLB 5780000	008453	\$200	\$2850	\$35.45	\$3250 + \$425	\$3675
Grand Rapids State Office Bldg.	Kohler #20R074/9819A5.6	001029	\$200	\$950	\$35.45	\$1350 + \$425	\$1775
Jerome T. Hart Bldg.	Cummins/Onan #200 DGFC	006369	\$250	\$1395	\$35.45	\$1895 + \$425	\$2320

Bidder shall provide an individual price quote for each semi-annual preventive service per generator. \$ See above

Bidder must include the State Identification Number (State ID#), location of service, date of service, and description of service on all invoices.

Total

\$52,790



Generator Preventive Maintenance Service Agreement Price Sheet for Special Charges

Detail Identified On Subsequent Pages Location **Generator Type** State ID# Battery Belt **Fuel Gauge** Wireless Total Special (Agency complete) (Agency complete) (Agency Replacement Installation Remote Replacement Charges complete) (One-time Cost /each Cost /each Monitorina To be replaced in the 1st & 3rd Charge) To be replaced Installation (Battery x 2 + in the 1st & 3rd (Bidder Belt x 2 + Fuel (One-time contract years contract years complete) Charge) Gauge Install + (Bidder (Bidder Wireless Remote (Bidder complete) complete) **Monitoring Install)** complete) \$4.493.00 000882 \$750.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 \$1.725.00 **Energy Center** Caterpillar #D348 Cummins/Onan **Energy Center** \$300.00 \$364.00 \$468.00 \$1,735.00 \$6,187.00 006922 #200 DGFC **Energy Center** Cummins/Onan \$364.00 \$1,735.00 \$6,187.00 \$300.00 \$468.00 006923 #Nat Gas PCC Energy Center Cummins/Onan \$364.00 \$468.00 \$1,735.00 \$6,187.00 \$300.00 006921 **#Diesel PCC General Services** Onan #400DFCE \$3,699.00 \$350.00 \$398.00 \$468.00 \$1,735.00 004333 Bldg. **General Services** Onan #400DFCE \$350.00 \$398.00 \$468.00 \$1,735.00 \$3,699.00 004334 Bldg. **MSP** Forensic Onan # DEFCC-\$300.00 \$364.00 \$468.00 \$1,735.00 \$3,599.00 005265 4046466 Lab MSP Training Onan #50 DEG-\$2,427.00 \$150.00 \$196.00 N/A \$1,735.00 003944 Academy 15R/12745E Constitution Hall Onan DFEG \$468.00 \$1,735.00 \$3,699.00 \$350.00 \$398.00 008404 Cummins Quietsite Governor's \$96.00 \$50.00 N/A \$2.132.00 \$2,424.00 008470 Residence GGFE 5689885 Grand Tower Caterpillar #SR4 \$1,735.00 \$375.00 \$320.00 \$468.00 \$3,593.00 005461 Hall of Justice Caterpillar #34T2 \$375.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 \$1,735.00 \$3,593.00 007553 Joint Operations Onan DFEG \$350.00 \$398.00 \$468.00 \$2,132.00 \$3,699.00 008437 Center Lottery Building Caterpillar #3406 \$1,735.00 \$375.00 \$398.00 \$468.00 \$3749.00 001174 Cummins #355 Mason Building \$350.00 \$398.00 \$468.00 \$1,735.00 \$3,699.00 008263 HC4AL/2A Romney Building Cummins Diesel \$3,472.00 \$350.00 \$320.00 N/A \$2.132.00 002290 KTTA-19-G2 Onan #35GGFD Roosevelt Parking \$120.00 \$150.00 \$468.00 \$2.132.00 \$3.140.00 007968 Ramp State Combined Caterpillar #3512B \$375.00 \$400.00 \$468.00 \$2,132.00 \$4,150.00 000604 Lab Flint State Office Cummins GGLB \$150.00 N/A \$1,735.00 \$120.00 \$2,275.00 008453 5780000 Bldg. Grand Rapids Kohler N/A \$96.00 \$50.00 \$1,735.00 \$2,027.00 001029 State Office Bldg. #20R074/9819A5.6 \$3,531.00 Jerome T. Hart Cummins/Onan \$300.00 \$364.00 \$468.00 \$1,735.00 006369 #200 DGFC Bldg.

Bidder shall quote their emergency call-in, hourly rate: \$ <u>100</u>/Hr.

Bidder must include the State Identification Number (State ID#), location of service, date of service, and description of service on all invoices.



Generator Preventive Maintenance Service Agreement Contract Pricing Summary

Contract Total Preventive Services Cost	Contract Total Critical Wireless Fee Cost	Battery Replacement Cost	Belt Replacement Cost	Fuel Gauge Installation	Wireless Remote Monitoring Installation	TOTAL CONTRACT PRICING
(Semi-annual Preventive Service x 6 for service done twice a year for 3 years, plus Annual service including load bank testing x 3 for service done once a year for 3 years)	(Individual Monthly Fee x 36 for 3 years)	(Individual Battery Cost x 2. Batteries to be replaced twice during the contract)	(Individual Belt Cost x 2. Belts to be replaced twice during the contract)	(One-time Charge)	(One-time Charge)	(for 3 years)
\$136,425	\$17,850.00	\$12,864	\$13,288	\$7,488	\$38,410	\$226,325

Bidder must include the State Identification Number (State ID#), location of service, date of service, and description of service on all invoices.



SECTION III – DMB GENERATOR INVENTORY

GENERATOR LOCATION	Facility Manager Phone # and other responsible contact	Generator Information	FUEL TYPE AND TANK CAPACITY	Full load run time with a full tank
State Secondary Complex Energy Center 7432 Parsons Drive Lansing, MI 48913	Wilson Gier 517-322-5497 Robert Winter 517-373-7184	Manufacturer: Caterpillar Model: D348 Motor: Caterpillar Diesel H.P.:805 @ 1500 RPM KVA: 706 Transfer Switch: Manual State ID#: 000882	1500 Gal. Diesel	20 hrs
State Secondary Complex Energy Center 7432 Parson Drive Lansing, MI 48913	Dick Sensabaugh 517-373-7261 Robert Winter 517-373-7184	Manufacturer Cummins/Onan Model: 200 DGFC Gen set 200 kW 480/277/208/120 Trailer mounted State ID#: 006922	Diesel	8 hrs.
State Secondary Complex Energy Center 7432 Parson Drive Lansing, MI 48913	Dick Sensabaugh 517-373-7261 Robert Winter 517-373-7184	Manufacturer Cummins/Onan Model: Natural Gas PCC Gen set 200 kW 480/277/208/120 Trailer mounted State ID#: 006923	Diesel	8 hrs
State Secondary Complex Energy Center 7432 Parson Drive Lansing, MI 48913	Dick Sensabaugh 517-373-7261 Robert Winter 517-373-7184	Manufacturer Cummins/Onan Model : Diesel PCC Gen. set 350 kW 480/277 Trailer mounted State ID#: 006921	Diesel 200 gallons	
State Secondary Complex General Services Building 7461 Crowner Drive Lansing, Michigan 48913 (Located inside building)	Greg Wittmann, Facility Manager 517-322-1494 Robert Winter 517-373-7184	Manufacturer: Onan Model: 400DFCE Motor: Cummins Diesel H.P.: 605 @1800 RPM KVA:500 Auto automatic Transfer Switch: Onan State ID#: 004333	600 gal Diesel	20 hours
State Secondary Complex General Services Building 7461 Crowner Drive Lansing, Michigan 48913 (Located outside)	Greg Wittmann, Facility Manager 517-322-1494 Robert Winter 517-373-7184	Manufacturer: Onan Model: 400DFCE Motor: Cummins Diesel H.P.: 605 @ 1800 RPM KVA:500 Auto automatic Transfer Switch: Onan State ID#: 004334	600 gal Diesel	20 hours



GENERATOR LOCATION	Facility Manager Phone # and other responsible contact	Generator Information	FUEL TYPE AND TANK CAPACITY	Full load run time with a full tank
State Secondary Complex State Police Forensic Laboratory 7320 N. Canal Road Lansing, MI 48913	Karin Carver, Facility Manager 517-322-5497 Robert Winter 517-373-7184	Manufacturer: Onan Model: DEFCC- 4046466 Serial #: B000058075 Motor: H.P.: KVA: 350 480 volt Transfer Switch: Automatic State ID#: 005265	600 gal. Diesel	24 hrs
State Secondary Complex State Police Training Academy 7426 North Canal Road Lansing, MI 48913	Karin Carver, Facility Manager 517-322-1499 Robert Winter 517-373-7184	Manufacturer: Onan Model: 50 DEG-15R/12745E Motor: Ford Natural Gas H.P.: KVA: 62.5 Transfer Switch: Manual State ID#: 003944	1000 gal. Diesel	24 hrs
Capital Complex Constitution Hall 525 W. Allegan St. Lansing, MI 48913	Bob Bierwagen, Facility Manager Office 517-373-5321 Cell 517-204-6842	Manufacturer: Onan Model: DFGB Motor:K000174169 H.P.: KVA: 600 3 PHASE 480 VOLT Transfer Switch: Automatic State ID#: 008404	Diesel	24 hrs
Governor's Residence 2520 Oxford Road Lansing MI	Steve Doty, Facility Manager 517-373-2177	Manufacturer: Cummins Quietsite Model: GGFE5689885 Motor: Ford H.P.: KVA: 42 kW Transfer Switch: Automatic State ID#: 008470	Natural gas	unlimited
Capital Complex Grand Tower Building 235 S. Grand Avenue Lansing, MI 48913	Larry Scates, Facility Manager 517-335-4273 Robert Winter 517-373-7184	Manufacturer: Caterpillar Model: SR4 Serial: 6FA05754 750 KVA 600 kW 3 Phase 480 Volt unit State ID#: 005461	275 Gal	8.5 hours



GENERATOR LOCATION	Facility Manager Phone # and other responsible contact	Generator Information	FUEL TYPE AND TANK CAPACITY	Full load run time starting with a full tank	
Capital Complex Hall of Justice 925 W. Ottawa Lansing, MI 48913	Bob Bierwagen, Facility Manager Office 517-373-5321 Cell 517-204-6842	Manufacturer: Caterpillar Model: 34T2 Serial: AFH00124,BFZ02251 KVA: 750 kW:600 3 Phase 480 Volt unit State ID#: 007553	4000 Gal	160 hours	
Capital Complex Joint Operations Center W. Allegan Street Lansing, MI 48913	berations Center Manager Model: DFEG gan Street 517-719-2008 Serial: D060915377		578 gal Diesel		
Capital Complex Lottery Building 101 E. Hillsdale Street Lansing, MI 48913	Larry Scates, Facility Manager 517-335-4273	Manufacturer: Caterpillar Model: 3406 Motor: Caterpillar H.P.: 445 @ 1800 rpm KVA: 350 kW Transfer Switch: Automatic State ID#: 001174	500 gal	20 hrs	
Capital Complex Mason Building 530 W. Allegan Street Lansing, MI. 48913 Testing will occur after hours at prices stated on pricing page.	Susan Stuck, Facility Manager 517-373-9524 Ned Swift 517-335-3103	Manufacturer: Cummins Model: 355 HC4AL/2A Motor: Cummins H.P.: 435 @ 1800 rpm KVA: 344 Transfer Switch: Automatic State ID#: 008263	500 gal	20 hrs	
Capital Complex Romney Building 525 W. Ottawa Street Lansing, Mi. 48913 Testing will occur after hours at prices stated on pricing page.	Steve Doty, Facility Manager 517-373-2177	Manufacturer: Cummins Model: Diesel KTTA-19-G2 Motor: Cummins H.P.:750 @ 1800 KVA: 500kw Transfer Switch: Automatic State ID#: 002290	500 gal. Diesel	20 hrs	
Capital Complex Roosevelt Ramp 222 Seymour Street Lansing, Mi. 48913	Steve Doty, Facility Manager 517-373-2177	Manufacturer: Onan Model: 35GGFD Serial: KVA: 44 kW: 35 3 Phase 480 Volt unit State ID#: 007968	Natural gas	unlimited	



GENERATOR LOCATION	Facility Manager Phone # and other responsible contact	Generator Information	FUEL TYPE AND TANK CAPACITY	Full load run time with a full tank
North Complex State Combined Laboratory 3350 North MLK Jr. Blvd. Lansing, MI. 48909	John Blackney, Facility Manager 517-335-9241	Manufacturer: Caterpillar Model: 3512B Motor: 52.8 cu in KVA: 1500kw at 13,200 volts Transfer Switch: Automatic State ID#: 000604	2,500 gal. Diesel	24 hrs
Flint State Office Building 125 East Union Street Flint, Mi. 48502	Marty Stone, Facility Manager 810-760-2051	Manufacturer: Cummins Model: GGLB 5780000 Motor: Cummins HP: KVA: 150 kW Transfer Switch TYPE: Automatic Serial #: K060992342 State ID#: 008453	Natural Gas	unlimited
Grand Rapids State Office Building - Ramp 350 Ottawa Street, NW Grand Rapids, Mi. 49503	Frank Broderick, Facility Manager 616-356-0162 Ned Swift 517-335-3103	Manufacturer: Kohler Model:20R074/9819A5.6 Motor: Kohler H.P.: 225 @ 1800 rpm KVA: 175 kW Transfer Switch: Automatic State ID#: 001029		20 hrs
Jerome T. Hart Bldg. 411A E. Genesee Saginaw, Mi. 48607	Don Hannah, Facility Manager 989-758-1440	Manufacturer Cummins/Onan Model: 200 DGFC Gen set 150 kW 480/277 Transfer Switch: Automatic Onan 225 amp/ 480 volt State ID#: 006369	Natural Gas	unlimited



Annual DMB Generator Inspection and Load Bank Test Report

	Customer Information		Generator Details
Name:		Gen Model:	
Address:		Gen S/N:	
Address 2:		Size (kW)	
City:		Voltage	
State:		Amperage:	
Zip:		Phase:	
Contact:		Power Factor:	
Phone:		Fuel Type:	

Job Information:				
Work Order #:				
Date:				
Technician:				
Serviced by:				
Ambient:				
Authorized by:				

ANNUAL MAINTENANCE						
Change Oil	🗌 Yes 🗌 No					
Oil Sample	🗌 Yes 🗌 No					
Change Filters	🗌 Yes 🗌 No					
Start & Run Engine	🗌 Yes 🗌 No					
DCA						

Recorded Data	ANNUAL LOAD BANK TEST									
Hour Meter	L1-L2	Voltage L2-L3	L3-L1	L1	Current L2	L3	Out kW	put Hz	PSI	Engine Temperature

Comments



Semi-Annual DMB Generator Inspection Report

C	ustomer Information		Generator Details
Name:		Gen Model:	
Address:		Gen S/N:	
Address 2:		Fuel Type:	
City:		Hour Meter:	
State:		Voltage:	
Zip:		Phase:	
		Power Factor:	
Contact:		Date:	
Phone:		R.O.#:	
Authorized By:		Serviced By:	

Battery and Charger				
Load Test				
Specific Gravity				
Clean Battery Terminals				
Acid Level				
Corrosion				
Charger Output				
Battery Age				

(Replace batteries every 2 years.)

Engine – Not Running					
Spark Plugs					
Distributor Points					
Plug Wires					
Oil Level					
Starter & Wiring					

Engine Running Record				
AC Output L-L				
Frequency (Hz)				
Amps L1				
Amps L2				
Amps L3				
	•			

Air Cleaner Breather

Engine Runnin

Leaks Muffler & Traps Rain Cap

Oil Pressure

Water Temp.

Leaks

Alternator Output

Alarms/Shutdowns

os	

Controls				
Voltage Regulator				
Engine Monitors				
Wiring & Relays				
Check Bulbs				
Wiring & Relays				

	Fuel Sys	tem
g	Leaks	
	Day Tank	
	Governor Linkage	
	Check for Water	
	Drain Sediment	
	Fuel Level	

Generator				
Overspeed switch				
Holders				
Cooling Air				
AC Wiring				

Transfer Switch			
Time Delay Sec.			
Run Day			
Run Time			
With or W/O Load			
Load Test	Yes No		
Clock Operation	Set		

Coolant SystemCoolant LevelFreeze PointRadiator & CapHosesHeaterBelts and TensionLouversCoolant SampleLeaksControls in AutoEngine Water JacketHeater

Comments